CHAPTER



29

References

NORTH STAR TO NSW/QUEENSLAND BORDER ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT

ARTC

The Australian Government is delivering Inland Rail through the Australian Rail Track Corporation (ARTC), in partnership with the private sector.

Contents

29.	REFERENCES	29-1
29.1	Introduction	29-1
29.2	Strategic Context	29-1
29.3	Alternatives and Proposal Options	29-2
29.4	Site Description	29-2
29.5	Planning and Assessment Process	29-3
29.6	The Proposal	29-3
29.7	Construction of the Proposal	29-3
29.8	Consultation	29-3
29.9	Rehabilitation Strategy	29-3
29.10	Assessment Methodology	29-4
29.11	Biodiversity	29-4
29.12	Heritage	29-6
29.13	Surface water and hydrology	29-7
29.14	Groundwater	29-10
29.15	Land Resources and Contamination	29-12
29.16	Noise and Vibration	29-15
29.17	Air Quality	29-16
29.18	Sustainability	29-16
29.19	Climate change risk and adaptation	29-18
29.20	Traffic and Transport	29-19
29.21	Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment	29-21
29.22	Land Use and Property	29-22
29.23	Socio-economic Impact Assessment	29-23
29.24	Hazard and Risk	29-26
29.25	Waste and Resource Management	29-28
29.26	Cumulative Impacts	29-29
29.27	Environmental Management Plan	29-29
29.28	Conclusions	29-31

29. References

29.1 Introduction

No references

29.2 Strategic Context

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2010). *Melbourne–Brisbane Inland Rail Alignment Study*. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13223/documents/29738/download [Accessed June 2019].

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015a). 'Attachment A: ARTC Inland Rail Programme Business Case' in *Inland Rail Implementation Group Report to The Australian Government*. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-production-australia/5de589db79424a8f1344e2e42e171fc205104b99/documents/attachments/000/029/855/original/InlandRailBusinessCase.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015b). *The Case for Inland Rail—Summary of the 2015 Business Case*. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-production-australia/573b865247760681cf086584fcf8dad522def603/documents/attachments/000/106/353/original/IR_897_The_Case_for_Inland_Rail.pdf.

Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Cities and Regional Development (2019). Newell Highway Corridor Strategy. Australian Government. Available at: infrastructure.gov.au/roads/newell-highway/.

Department of Infrastructure and Regional Development. (2015). *State of Australian Cities 2014–2015*. Australian Government. infrastructure.gov.au/infrastructure/pab/soac/index.aspx.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2017). *New England North West Regional Plan 2036.* NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/Plans-for-your-area/Regional-Plans/New-England-North-West.

Department of Planning and Infrastructure. (2012). *Strategic Regional Land Use Plan New England North West*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Plans-and-policies/strategic-regional-land-use-plan-new-england-north-west-2012-09.pdf?la=en.

Department of Premier and Cabinet. (2018). *Upper North West Regional Economic Development Strategy 2018–2022*. NSW Government. Available at: nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/2020-05/Upper%20North%20West%20REDS.pdf.

Department of Trade and Investment. (2015). Economic Development Strategy for Regional NSW. NSW Government.

Department of Transport and Regional Services (2006). *North–South Rail Corridor Study Executive Report*. Prepared for the Department of Transport and Regional Services by Ernst & Young. Available at: investment.infrastructure.gov.au/files/north_south_rail_corridor_study/ executive_report.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017). *Gwydir Shire Council Community Strategic Plan 2017–2027*. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/01/Draft-Community-Strategic-Plan-2017-2027-1.pdf.

Infrastructure Australia. (2011). *National Ports Strategy*. Australian Government. Available at: infrastructureaustralia.gov.au/publications/national-ports-strategy-2011.

Infrastructure Australia. (2013). *Urban Transport Strategy*. Australian Government. Available at: infrastructureaustralia.gov.au/publications/infrastructure-australias-urban-transport-strategy.

Infrastructure Australia. (2015). *Australian Infrastructure Audit*. Available at: infrastructureaustralia.gov.au/publications/australian-infrastructure-audit-2015.

Infrastructure Australia. (2016). *Australian Infrastructure Plan*. Available at: infrastructureaustralia.gov.au/sites/default/files/2019**-**06/Australian_Infrastructure_Plan.pdf.

Inland Rail Implementation Group. (2015). *Inland Rail Implementation Group: Report to the Australian Government*. Available at: inlandrail.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/inland-rail-implementation-group-report_0915.pdf.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2013). *Moree Plains 2035 Community Strategic Plan*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hot-topics/docman/strategic-planning/876-moree-plains-2035-community-strategic-plan-csp/file.

NSW Government. (2015). State Priorities: NSW Making it Happen. Announced by the NSW Premier.

NSW Government. (2018a). State Infrastructure Strategy 2018–2038. Available at: nsw.gov.au/projects/nswinfrastructure-strategy-2018-2038.

Regional Development Australia Central West. (2014). NSW Central West Freight Study.

Standing Council on Transport and Infrastructure. (2013). National Land Freight Strategy: A Place for Freight. Available at: transportinfrastructurecouncil.gov.au/sites/default/files/National_Land_Freight_Strategy_ Compressed.pdf.

Transport and Infrastructure Council. (2019). National Freight and Supply Chain Strategy and National Freight and Supply Chain Action Plan. Available at: infrastructure.gov.au/transport/freight/national-strategy.aspx.

Transport for New South Wales. (2012). NSW Road Safety Strategy 2012-2021. NSW Government. Available at: roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/road_safety_strategy.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2015). Newell Highway Corridor Strategy. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/current-projects/newell-highway-corridor-strategy.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018a). NSW Future Transport Strategy 2056. NSW Government. Available at: future.transport.nsw.gov.au/.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018b). Regional NSW Service and Infrastructure Plan. NSW Government.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018c). NSW Freight and Ports Plan 2018-2023. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/strategy/nsw-freight-and-ports-plan.

29.3 Alternatives and Proposal Options

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2010). Melbourne-Brisbane Inland Rail Alignment Study. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13223/documents/29738/download

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015a). Alignment Development and Assessment Report.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015b). The Case for Inland Rail—Summary of the 2015 Business Case. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehg-productionaustralia/573b865247760681cf086584fcf8dad522def603/ documents/attachments/000/106/353/original/IR_897_The_Case_for_Inland_Rail.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015c). 'Attachment A: ARTC Inland Rail Programme Business Case' in Inland Rail Implementation Group Report to The Australian Government. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ ehq-production-australia/5de589db79424a8f1344e2e42e171fc205104b99/documents/attachments/000/029/ 855/original/InlandRailBusinessCase.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2017). North Star to NSW/QLD Border Project Phase 2 Preparatory Alignment Assessment Report.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2017). New England North West Regional Plan 2036. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Plans-and-policies/new-england-north-west-finalregional-plan-2017-09.pdf.

Department of Transport and Regional Services (2006). North-South Rail Corridor Study Executive Report. Prepared for the Department of Transport and Regional Services by Ernst & Young. Available at: investment.infrastructure.gov.au/files/north_south_rail_corridor_study/ executive_report.pdf.

Infrastructure Australia. (2013). Better Infrastructure Decision-Making: Guidelines for making submissions to Infrastructure Australia's infrastructure planning process, through Infrastructure Australia's Reform and Investment Framework. Australian Government. Available at: infrastructureaustralia.gov.au/sites/default/files/2019-06/PC Submission Attachment D.pdf.

Inland Rail Implementation Group. (2015). Inland Rail Implementation Group: Report to the Australian Government. Available at: inlandrail.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/inland-rail-implementation-group-report_0915.pdf.

29.4 Site Description

No references

29.5 Planning and Assessment Process

Department of Industry. (2018). *Draft Floodplain Management Plan for the Border Rivers Valley Floodplain*. NSW Government, Sydney. Available at: industry.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0010/146296/Draft-Floodplain-Management-Plan-for-the-Border-Rivers-Valley-Floodplain-2018.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries (2012). NSW Aquifer Interference Policy. Office of Water. NSW Government, Sydney. Available at:

water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/549175/nsw_aquifer_interference_policy.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2013). *Gwydir Local Environment Plan 2013*. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/02/Gwydir%20Local%20Environmental%20Plan%202013%20-%20Document.pdf.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2011). *Moree Plains Local Environmental Plan 2011*. Available at: legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/EPI/2011/646/historical2016-03-11/full.

29.6 The Proposal

Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Population and Communities. (2010). *EPBC Act—Environment Assessment Process*. Australian Government, Canberra. Available at: environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/d60cdd6a-8122-473a-bbd0-d483662cef3e/files/assessment-process_1.pdf.

Queensland Department of Transport and Main Roads. (2010). Fauna Sensitive Road Design Manual—Volume 2. Queensland Government. Available at: tmr.qld.gov.au/business-industry/Technical-standards-publications/Fauna-Sensitive-Road-Design-Volume-2.

29.7 Construction of the Proposal

Australian and New Zealand Environment Council. (1990). *Technical Basis for Guidelines to Minimise Annoyance Due to Blasting Overpressure and Ground Vibration*. Available at: nepc.gov.au/system/files/resources/378b7018-8f2a-8174-3928-2056b44bf9b0/files/anzec-gl-technical-basis-guidelines-minimise-annoyance-due-blasting-overpressure-and-ground.pdf.

Department of Environment and Climate Change NSW. (2009). *Interim Construction Noise Guideline*. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/noise/09265cng.pdf.

Department of Environment and Climate Change NSW. (2010). *Code of Practice for Archaeological Investigation of Aboriginal Objects in New South Wales*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications-search/code-of-practice-for-archaeological-investigation-of-aboriginal-objects-in-nsw.

NSW Environment Protection Authority. (2003). *Licensing Guidelines for Sewage Treatment Systems*. NSW Government.

29.8 Consultation

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015) Alignment Refinement and Assessment Report.

International Association for Public Participation (IAP2). (2018). *Public Participation Spectrum*. Available at: iap2.org.au/resources/spectrum/.

29.9 Rehabilitation Strategy

Australia and New Zealand Minerals and Energy Council and Minerals Council Australia. (2000). *Strategic Framework for Mine Closure*. Minerals Council of Australia.

Department of Industry, Tourism and Resources. (2006). *Mine closure and completion: Leading Practice Sustainable Development Program for the mining industry*. Australian Government, Canberra. Available at: nt.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0016/203416/mine-rehabilitation.pdf

New South Wales Trade and Investment. (2013). *ESG3: Mining Operations Plan Guidelines*. NSW Government. Available at: resourcesandgeoscience.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0009/475434/ESG3-Mining-Operations-Plan-MOP-Guidelines-September-2013.pdf.

Queensland Department of Environment and Science. (2014). *ESR/2016/1875: Rehabilitation requirements for mining resource activities*. Queensland Government. Available at: environment.des.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0022/100975/rs-ql-rehabilitation-requirements-mining.pdf.

Western Australia Environmental Protection Agency. (2006). *Guidance for the Assessment of Environmental Factors: Rehabilitation of Terrestrial Ecosystems*. Western Australian Government. Available at: epa.wa.gov.au/sites/default/files/Policies_and_Guidance/GS6-Rehab-Terrestrial-Ecosystems-260606.pdf.

Western Australia Environmental Protection Agency. (2015). *Guidelines for Preparing Mine Closure Pla*ns. Western Australian Government—Department of Mines and Petroleum. Available at: dmp.wa.gov.au/Documents/Environment/ENV-MEB-121.pdf.

29.10 Assessment Methodology

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018). *State Significant Infrastructure Scoping Report*. Available at: majorprojects.accelo.com/public/ce71be4f19ecc9fa9a3b1dd5d45a7bcf/Inland%20Rail_%20North%20Star%20to%20NSW-QLD%20Border_%20Significant%20Infrastructure%20Scoping%20Report%20FINAL.pdf.

Standards Australia/ Standards New Zealand. (2018) ISO31000:2018 Risk Management—Principles and Guidelines.

29.11 Biodiversity

Australian and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council and Agriculture and Resource Management Council of Australia and New Zealand. (2000). *Revised Australian and New Zealand Guidelines for Fresh and Marine Water Quality 2018*. Available at: waterquality.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/anzecc-armcanz-2000-guidelines-vol1.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation (2018). *North Star to NSW/QLD Border Project Study Area Selection Report*. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13269/widgets/282766/documents/78731/download

Churchill, S. (2008). Australian Bats. Crows Nest, NSW: Allen & Unwin.

Crowther, M., D. Lunney, J. Lemon, E. Stalenberg, R. Wheeler, G. Madani, K. Ross and M. Ellis (2013). Climate-mediated habitat selection in an arboreal folivore. *Ecography*. 36:001-008.

Department of Agriculture, Water and the Environment. (2019). Protected Matters Search Tool (EPBC Act). Australian Government. Available at: environment.gov.au/epbc/protected-matters-search-tool.

Department of Environment. (2013). *Matters of National Environmental Significance: Significant Impact Guidelines Version 1.1*. Available at: environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/42f84df4-720b-4dcf-b262-48679a3aba58/files/nes-guidelines_1.pdf.

Department of Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008). *Recovery plan for the koala* (*Phascolarctos cinereus*). NSW Department of Environment and Climate Change, Sydney.

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2004). *Threatened Biodiversity Survey and Assessment: Guidelines for Developments and Activities—Working Draft*. NSW Government.

Department of the Environment and Energy. (2010). *Commonwealth Threatened Species Survey and Assessment Guidelines*. Australian Government.

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment. (2019a). *Glossy Black-Cockatoo*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/topics/animals-and-plants/native-animals/native-animal-facts/parrots/glossy-black-cockatoo.

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment. (2019b). *White-bellied Sea-Eagle*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/savingourspeciesapp/project.aspx?ProfileID=20322.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012). *Controlled activities on waterfront land: Guidelines for riparian corridors on waterfront land.* NSW Government.

Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Population and Communities. (2012). *Environmental Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 Environmental Offsets Policy*. Available at:

environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/12630bb4-2c10-4c8e-815f-2d7862bf87e7/files/offsets-policy_2.pdf.

Duiker, S.W. (2004). *Effects of Soil Compaction*. College of Agricultural Sciences. Available at: pubs.cas.psu.edu/FreePubs/pdfs/uc188.pdf. [Accessed 4 September 2018].

Fairfull, S. and Department of Primary Industries. (2003). Why do fish need to cross the road? Fish Passage Requirements for Waterway Crossings. NSW Government and Fairfull, S., Witheridge, G. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/data/assets/pdf_file/0004/202693/Why-do-fish-need-to-cross-the-road_booklet.pdf.

Fairfull, S. and Department of Primary Industries. (2013). Fisheries NSW Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat Conservation and Management.

Fahrig, L. (2002). Effect of habitat fragmentation on the extinction threshold: a synthesis. *Ecological Applications*, *12*(2), 346–351.

Fitzpatrick, R.W., McKenzie, N., & Maschmedt, D.J. (1999). Soil morphological indicators and their importance to soil fertility. In K.T. Peverill, L.A. Sparrow, & D.J. Reuter (Eds.), *Soil Analysis: An Interpretation Manual*. Collingwood, Vic: CSIRO Publishing.

Future Freight Joint Venture. (2019). *FFJV Inland Rail portal*, viewed 12 December 2018, **inlandrail.anzgeo.com/cmv/index.html**.

Goldingay, R.L., Sharpe, D., & Dobson, M.D.J. (2010). Variation in the home-range size of the squirrel glider (Petaurus norfolcensis). *Australian Mammalogy*, *32*(2), 183–188.

Green, D. Ali, A. Petrovic, J. Burrell, M., & Moss, P. (2012). *Water resource and management overview: Border Rivers Catchment.* Department of Primary Industries.

Marchant, S. and Higgins, P.J. (1993). *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds. Volume 2—Raptors to Lapwings.* Melbourne, Victoria: Oxford University Press.

Martin, R. and Handasyde, K. (1999). *The Koala: Natural history, conservation and management*. UNSW Press, Sydney.

Moenting, A.E. and Morris, D.W. (2006). Disturbance and habitat use: Is edge more important than area? *Oikos* 115(1), 23–32.

National Murray Cod Recovery Team (2010). *National Recovery Plan for the Murray Cod Maccullochella peelii peelii.* Department of Sustainability and Environment, Melbourne. Available at:

environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/bcc0fbf6-279b-4c52-88c5-42ce4d44b864/files/murray-cod.pdf.

New South Wales Department of Environment, Energy and Science. (2019). *BioNet Atlas.* Threatened species records. Available at: bionet.nsw.gov.au/.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2012). Revocation, Recategorisation and Road Adjustment Policy. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Policy-and-law/revocation-recategorisation-road-adjustment-policy-140414.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2013). *Guidelines for Developments Adjoining Land Managed by the Office of Environment and Heritage*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Parks-reserves-and-protected-areas/Development-guidelines/guidelines-for-developments-adjoining-land-managed-by-0EH-130122.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2014). *NSW Biodiversity Offsets Policy for Major Projects*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/biodiversity/140672biopolicy.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2016a). *Vegetation Information System Classification Database*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/bionet/bionet-vegetation-classification-data-release-notes-160704.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2016b). *Guide to Surveying Threatened Plants*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Animals-and-plants/Threatened-species/guide-surveying-threatened-plants-160129.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2018). *The Biodiversity Assessment Method.* Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/biodiversity/assessmentmethod.htm.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2019). Floodplain Risk Management Guide—Incorporating 2016 Australian Rainfall and Runoff in Studies. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/floodplain-risk-management-guide

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2019b). *Threatened Species Database*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/topics/animals-and-plants/threatened-species

Parsons, M., Thomas, M., & Norris, R. (2002). *Australian River Assessment System: AusRivAS Physical Assessment Protocol*. Available at: ausrivas.ewater.org.au/protocol/Download/protocol-1.pdf

Smith, M. (2003). Aquatic Ecology in Environmental Impact Assessment. EIA Guideline Series. Available at: hornsby.nsw.qov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/125378/NSW-Aquatic-Ecology-in-EIA-Guide.pdf

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines Version 4.0. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-quidelines-v4.pdf

Wildlife Preservation Society of Queensland. (2019). Squirrel Glider. Available at: wildlife.org.au/squirrel-glider/.

Wilson, A. and Lindenmayer, D.B. (1995). Wildlife Corridors and the Conservation of Biodiversity: A Review, National Corridors of Green Program. Canberra: Green Australia Ltd.

WSP Parsons Brinckerhoff. (2017a). Melbourne—Brisbane Inland Rail 2016 Phase 1 Continuity Alignment Report North Star to Yelarbon January 2017. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13269/widgets/282766/documents/ 78727/download.

WSP Parsons Brinckerhoff (2017b) Melbourne to Brisbane Inland Rail, 2016 Phase 2 Preparatory Alignment Assessment Report, North Star to Yelarbon. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13269/widgets/282766/ documents/78726/download.

29.12 Heritage

Bickford, A. and Sullivan, S. (1984). Assessing the research significance of historic sites. In Site Survey and Significance Assessment in Australian Archaeology, 23–24.

Bowdler, S. (1981). Unconsidered trifles—Cultural resource management, environmental impact statements and archaeological research in New South Wales. Australian Archaeology 12(1), 123-133.

Burke, H. and Smith, C. (2004). The Archaeologist's Field Handbook. Sydney: Allen & Unwin.

Coutts, P. J. F. and Witter, D.C. (1977). Summer field programme of the Victoria Archaeological Survey. Australian Archaeology 6(1), 40-52.

Department of Environment Climate Change and Water. (2010a). Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Consultation Requirements for Proponents. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/OEH/Corporate-Site/ Documents/Aboriginal-cultural-heritage/aboriginal-cultural-heritage-consultation-requirements-forproponents-2010-090781.pdf.

Department of Environment Climate Change and Water. (2010b). Code of Practice for Archaeological Investigation of Aboriginal Objects in New South Wales. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/OEH/Corporate-Site/ Documents/Aboriginal-cultural-heritage/code-of-practice-for-archaeological-investigation-of-aboriginalobjects-100783.pdf.

Department of Environment Climate Change and Water. (2010c). Due Diligence Code of Practice for the Protection of Aboriginal Objects in NSW. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publicationssearch/due-diligence-code-of-practice-for-the-protection-of-aboriginal-objects-in-new-south-wales.

Godwin, L. (2011). The application of assessment of cumulative impacts in cultural heritage management: A critique. Australian Archaeology 73 (73), 88-91.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2013). Gwydir Local Environment Plan 2013. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wpcontent/uploads/2013/02/Gwydir%20Local%20Environmental%20Plan%202013%20-%20Document.pdf.

Heritage Office. (1998). Skeletal Remains: Guidelines for the Management of Human Skeletal Remains under the Heritage Act 1977. Sydney, NSW: NSW Heritage Office.

Heritage Office. (2001). Assessing Heritage Significance. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/OEH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Heritage/assessing-heritage-significance.pdf.

Heritage Office. (2006a). Historical Archaeology Code of Practice. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/heritagebranch/heritage/HistArchCodeofPractice.pdf.

Heritage Office. (2006b). Photographic Recording of Heritage Items Using Film or Digital Capture. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Heritage/photographic-recording-ofheritage-items-using-film-or-digital-capture.pdf.

Heritage Office and Department of Urban Affairs and Planning. (1996). NSW Heritage Manual.

International Council on Monuments and Sites. (2013). The Burra Charter: The Australia ICOMOS Charter for Places of Cultural Significance. Available at: australia.icomos.org/wp-content/uploads/The-Burra-Charter-2013-Adopted-31.10.2013.pdf.

Kuskie, P.J. (2000). An Aboriginal Archaeological Assessment of the Proposed Mount Arthur North Coal Mine, Near Muswellbrook, Hunter Valley, New South Wales. Unpublished report to URS Australia.

Long, A. (2003). Scarred Trees: An Identification and Recording Manual. Prepared for Aboriginal Affairs Victoria.

Long, A. (2005). Aboriginal Scarred Trees in New South Wales: A field manual. NSW Department of Environment and Conservation.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2011). *Moree Plains Local Environmental Plan 2011*. Available at: legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/EPI/2011/646/historical2016-03-11/full.

New South Wales Heritage Council. (2011). *Criteria for assessing Excavation Directors*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/heritagebranch/heritage/excavationdirectors.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2011). *Guide to Investigating, Assessing and Reporting on Aboriginal Cultural Heritage in NSW*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/guide-to-investigating-assessing-and-reporting-on-aboriginal-cultural-heritage-in-nsw.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2012). *Aboriginal Site Impact Recording Form*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/cultureheritage/aboriginal-site-impact-recording-form-120558.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2014). *Application for the Transfer of Aboriginal Objects for Safekeeping Form.* Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/cultureheritage/20110914TransferObject.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2018). *Aboriginal Heritage Information Management System site recording form.* Available at: heritage.nsw.gov.au/protecting-our-heritage/record-aboriginal-sites/.

Pain, C., Gregory, L., Wilson, P., & McKenzie, N. (2011). *The Physiographic Regions of Australia: Explanatory Notes*. Australian Collaborative Land Evaluation Program and National Committee on Soil and Terrain. Available at: clw.csiro.au/aclep/documents/PhysiographicRegions_2011.pdf.

Pearson, M. and Sullivan, S. (1995). Looking After Heritage Places: The Basics of Heritage Planning for Managers, Landowners and Administrators. Melbourne, Vic: Melbourne University Press.

Rio Tinto Coal Australia. (2009). Scarred Trees Relocation Procedures. Rio Tinto Coal Australia Cultural Heritage Management System.

29.13 Surface water and hydrology

Australian and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council & Agriculture and Resource Management Council of Australia and New Zealand. (2000, 2018). *Australian and New Zealand Guidelines for Fresh and Marine Water Quality*. Available at: waterquality.gov.au/anz-guidelines/resources/previous-guidelines/anzecc-armcanz-2000.

Australian Institute for Disaster Resilience. (2017). Flood Hazard Guideline 7–3 within Managing the Floodplain Handbook: A Guide to Best Practice in Flood Risk Management in Australia (Handbook 7) Australian Institute for Disaster Resilience (2017). Available at: knowledge.aidr.org.au/media/3518/adr-guideline-7-3.pdf.

Australian Institute for Disaster Resilience. (2017b). *Managing the Floodplain: A Guide to Best Practice in Flood Risk Management in Australia*. Available at: knowledge.aidr.org.au/resources/handbook-managing-the-floodplain/.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2019). *Structures Inspection*. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/track-civil/procedures/structures/Section9.pdf?20190204.

Australian Rail Track Corporation (2020). *Flood Study Engagement Framework*. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13269/widgets/282766/documents/141946/download.

Austroads. (2013). *Guide to Road Design Part 5: Drainage—General and Hydrology Considerations*. Available at: austroads.com.au/publications/road-design/agrd05

Bureau of Meteorology. (2018a). *Climate classification maps*. Available at: bom.gov.au/jsp/ncc/climate_averages/climate-classifications/index.jsp?maptype=kpngrp.

Bureau of Meteorology. (2018b). *New Kildonan TM weather station (41507): Monthly rainfall*. Available at: bom.gov.au/jsp/ncc/cdio/weatherData/av?p_nccObsCode=139&p_display_type=dataFile&p_startYear=&p_c=342173792&p_stn_num=041507.

Bureau of Meteorology. (2018c). *GDE Groundwater Dependent Ecosystem Atlas*. Available at: bom.gov.au/water/groundwater/gde/map.shtml

Bureau of Meteorology. (2020). Goondiwindi weather station (041038): Monthly climate statistics. Available at: bom.gov.au/climate/averages/tables/cw_041038.shtml

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2007). Practical Consideration of Climate Change. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/OEH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/ Floodplains/practical-consideration-of-climate-change-160740.pdf

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008). Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction— Volume 2 (A. Installation of Services; B. Waste Landfills; C. Unsealed Roads; D. Main Roads; E. Mines and Quarries), NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publicationssearch/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-and-construction-volume-2a-installation-of-services.

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2006). Using the ANZECC Guidelines and Water Quality Objectives in NSW. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-

Site/Documents/Water/Water-quality/using-anzecc-guidelines-and-water-quality-objectives-in-nsw-060290.pdf

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2008). Approved Methods for the Sampling and Analysis of Water Pollutants in New South Wales. NSW Environmental Protection Agency. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/water/approvedmethods-water.pdf

Department of Environment and Science. (2018). Review of Water Plan (Border Rivers) 2003 and Resource Operations Plan—Environmental Assessment Report. Queensland Government.

Department of Environment and Science. (2019). Healthy Waters Management Plan: Queensland Border Rivers and Moonie River Basins. Brisbane: Department of Environment and Science, Queensland Government.

Department of Industry. (2018). Draft Floodplain Management Plan for the Border Rivers Valley Floodplain. Available at: industry.nsw.gov.au/water/plans-programs/healthy-floodplains-project/plans/border-rivers.

Department of Industry. (2018b). Rural floodplain management plans—Background document to the floodplain management plan for the Border Rivers Valley Floodplain 2018. Available at:

industry.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/146297/Draft-Floodplain-Management-Plan-for-the-Border-Rivers-Valley-Floodplain-2018-background.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries (2006). Border Rivers (NSW) Water Quality and River Flow Objectives for the catchment. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/ieo/BorderRivers/report-02.htm.

Department of Primary Industries 2012). Water Sharing Plan: NSW Border Rivers Unregulated and Alluvial Water Sources Department of Primary Industries (2018). Water Register-Water Monitoring Portal. New South Wales Water Available at: industry.nsw.gov.au/water/licensing-trade/nsw-water-register.

Department of Natural Resources. (2005). Floodplain Development Manual: The management of flood liable land. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Floodplains/floodplain-development-manual.pdf.

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment. (2018). Draft Floodplain Management Plan for the Borders River Valley Floodplain. NSW Government. Available at: industry.nsw.gov.au/water/plans-programs/healthyfloodplains-project/plans/border-rivers.

Department of Primary Industries. (2006). Border Rivers (NSW) Water Quality and River Flow Objectives for the catchment. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/ieo/BorderRivers/report-02.htm.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012a). NSW Aquifer Interference Policy. NSW Government.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012b). Water Sharing Plan for the NSW Border Rivers Unregulated and Alluvial Water Sources 2012—Background Document. NSW Government.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013a). Fisheries NSW Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat Conservation and Management. NSW Government and Fairfull, S.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013b). Salinity hazard report for Catchment Action Plan upgrade—Border Rivers-Gwydir CMA. NSW Government. Available at: archive.lls.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0017/513125/ Border-rivers-gwydir-CMA-salinity-hazard-report.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2018a). NSW State Seasonal Update—August 2018. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/climate-and-emergencies/seasonal-conditions/ssu/aug-2018.

Department of Primary Industries. (2018b). Water Register-Water Monitoring Portal. New South Wales Water. Available at: industry.nsw.gov.au/water/licensing-trade/nsw-water-register.

Department of Water and Energy. (2009). Water Sharing Plan: NSW Border Rivers Regulated River Water Source—Background Document. NSW Government. Available at: water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/546434/wsp_border_rivers_background.pdf

Department of Water and Energy (2008). *Water Sharing Plan: NSW Great Artesian Basin Groundwater Sources—Background Document.* New South Wales Government.

Department of Water and Energy. (2009b). Water Sharing Plan: NSW Great Artesian Basin Groundwater Sources. NSW Government. Available at: water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/547927/wsp_nsw_gab_background.pdf.

Fairfull, S. and Department of Primary Industries. (2013). Fisheries NSW Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat Conservation and Management. NSW Government.

Future Freight Joint Venture. (2018). NS2B Foundation Design Technical Memorandum. [16 October 2018].

Geoscience Australia. (2016). *Australian Rainfall and Runoff: A Guide to Flood Estimation*. J. Ball, M. Babister, R. Nathan, W. Weeks, E. Weinmann, M. Retallick & I. Testoni (Eds). Barton, ACT: Commonwealth of Australia. Available at: book.arr.org.au.s3-website-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/

Gray, J.M. and Murphy, B.W. (2002). *Predicting Soil Distribution. Australian Society for Soil Science* Technical Poster. DLWC. Sydney. Available at: soil.org.au/soil-types.htm.

Green, D. Ali, A. Petrovic, J. Burrell, M. Moss, P. (2012). *Water resource and management overview: Border Rivers Catchment*. Department of Primary Industries.

International Erosion Control Association. (2008). *Best Practice Erosion and Sediment Control*. Picton, NSW: International Erosion Control Association.

Isbell, R. and National Committee on Soil and Terrain. (2016). *The Australian Soil Classification 2nd edition*. Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation.

Landcom. (2004). Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction Volume 1. NSW Government.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2013a). *Moree and Environs Flood Risk Management Plan*. Available at: mpsc.mageaustralia.com.au/index.php/home/planning-and-development/development-control-plan/cat_view/41-planning-and-development/228-local-environmental-plan-lep.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2013b). *Moree Plains Development Control Plan 2013*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/publications-documents/planning-and-development/697-moree-plains-development-control-plandcp-2013-including-gateway-precinct-chapter/file.

Murray-Darling Basin Authority. (2012). Sustainable Rivers Audit 2: The ecological health of rivers in the Murray-Darling Basin at the end of the Millennium Drought.

Murray-Darling Basin Authority. (2012b). *Murray-Darling Basin Plan*. Available at: mdba.gov.au/basin-plan-roll-out/basin-plan/developing-basin-plan.

Murray-Darling Basin Authority. (2018). *Border Rivers*. Available online at: mdba.gov.au/discover-basin/catchments/border-rivers.

National Health and Medical Research Council and Natural Resource Management Ministerial Council. (2011). *Australian Drinking Water Guidelines Paper 6 National Water Quality Management Strategy.* Available at: nhmrc.gov.au/file/14288/download?token=I0abH9A.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2006). Border Rivers (NSW) Water Quality and River Flow Objectives. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/ieo/BorderRivers/report-02.htm.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2017). The Biodiversity Assessment Method. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/biodiversity/assessmentmethod.htm.

Office of Water. (2012). Risk assessment Guidelines for Groundwater Dependent Ecosystems Volume 1—the conceptual framework. NSW Government Department of Primary Industries. Available from water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/547682/gde_risk_assessment_guidelines_volume_1_final_ac cessible.pdf.

Parsons, M. Thomas, M. and Norris, R. (2002). *Australian River Assessment System: AusRivAS Physical Assessment Protocol*. Available at: ausrivas.ewater.org.au/protocol/Download/protocol-1.pdf.

Parsons, S., Evans, R., and Hoban, M. (2008). *Surface–groundwater connectivity assessment. A report to the Australian Government from the CSIRO Murray–Darling Basin Sustainable Yields Project.* Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation, Australia.

Standards Australia. (2014). *AS 7637:2014 Railway Infrastructure—Hydrology and Hydraulics*. Available at: standards.org.au/standards-catalogue/others/rissb/as--7637-colon-2014.

Standards Australia/Standards New Zealand. (2009). *AS/NZS ISO 3100:2009 Risk Management—Principles and Guidelines*. Available at: standards.govt.nz/search-and-buy-standards/standards-information/risk-management.

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). *NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines Version 4.0*. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-guidelines-v4.pdf.

US Department of Transportation. (2001). *Evaluating Scour at Bridges, Hydraulic Engineering*, Circular Number 18 (HEC-18), Fourth Edition. Federal Highway Administration, Virginia, USA.

US Department of Transportation. (2006). *Hydraulic Design of Energy Dissipaters for Culverts and Channels*, Hydraulic Engineering Circular Number 14 (HEC-14), Third Edition. Federal Highway Administration, Virginia, USA.

Vo Phuong Tram, Ngo Huu Hao, Guo Wenshan, Zhou John L., Listowski Andrzej, Duc Bin, Wei Qin, Bui Xuan Thanh. (2015). Stormwater quality management in rail transportation—Past, present, and future. *Science of the Total Environment* 512–513 (2015) 353–363.

WaterNSW. (2018). NSW Water Data. Accessed December 2018. realtimedata.waternsw.com.au/

29.14 Groundwater

Australian and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council & Agriculture and Resource Management Council of Australia and New Zealand. (2000, 2018). *Australian and New Zealand Guidelines for Fresh and Marine Water Quality*. Available at: waterquality.gov.au/anz-guidelines/resources/previous-guidelines/anzecc-armcanz-2000.

Australian Government. (2018). *Gwydir Subregion—Bioregional Assessment Program.* Available at: bioregionalassessments.gov.au/assessments/gwydir-subregion.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018). *Inland Rail: North Star to Border Geotechnical Factual Report—DRAFT*. 30 October.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2019). *Inland Rail: Phase 2—North Star to Border: Geotechnical Report—Factual* (May).

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2019b). *Inland Rail—Section 270 (North Star to Border) 100% Feasibility Design Scope of Works: Hydrogeology* (September)

Bureau of Meteorology (2018a). *GDE Groundwater Dependent Ecosystem Atlas*. Available at: bom.gov.au/water/groundwater/gde/map.shtml.

Bureau of Meteorology (2018b). *National Groundwater Information System*. Available at: bom.gov.au/water/groundwater/ngis/.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation (2007). *Water availability in the Border Rivers*. A report to the Australian Government from the CSIRO Murray–Darling Basin Sustainable Yields Project, CSIRO, Australia.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2014). *Atlas of Australian Acid Sulfate Soils*. Available at: asris.csiro.au/themes/AcidSulfateSoils.html.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008). *Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 2* (A. Installation of Services; B. Waste Landfills; C. Unsealed Roads; D. Main Roads; E. Mines and Quarries), NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-and-construction-volume-2a-installation-of-services

Department of Environment, Climate Change and Water. (2006). *Border Rivers (NSW) Water Quality and River Flow Objectives for the catchment*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/ieo/BorderRivers/report-02.htm.

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2006). *Using the ANZECC Guidelines and Water Quality Objectives in NSW*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water-quality/using-anzecc-guidelines-and-water-quality-objectives-in-nsw-060290.pdf.

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2008). *Approved Methods for the Sampling and Analysis of Water Pollutants in New South Wales. NSW Environmental Protection Agency.* Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/water/approvedmethods-water.pdf.

Department of Land and Water Conservation. (2002). The NSW State Groundwater Dependent Ecosystem Policy: A component of the NSW State Groundwater Policy Framework Document. Available at: water.nsw.gov.au/___data/ assets/pdf_file/0005/547844/groundwater_dependent_ecosystem_policy_300402.pdf.

Department of Natural Resources and Mines. (2016). Underground Water Impact Report for the Surat Cumulative Management Area. Queensland Government. Available at: business.qld.qov.au/industries/mining-energywater/resources/landholders/csg/surat-cma/uwir.

Department of Natural Resources and Mines. (2019). Queensland Registered Bores Online Database. Queensland Government. Available at: business.gld.gov.au/industries/mining-energy-water/water/bores-and-groundwater/ bore-reports.

Department of Primary Industries (2006). Border Rivers (NSW) Water Quality and River Flow Objectives for the catchment. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/ieo/BorderRivers/report-02.htm.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012a). NSW Aquifer Interference Policy. NSW Government. Available at: water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/549175/nsw_aquifer_interference_policy.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012b). Water Sharing Plan for the NSW Border Rivers Unregulated and Alluvial Water Sources 2012—Background Document. NSW Government. Available at:

industry.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/166837/border-rivers-unreg-alluvial-background.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013). Salinity hazard report for Catchment Action Plan upgrade—Border Rivers-Gwydir Catchment Management Authority. NSW Government. Available at:

archive. IIs.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0017/513125/Border-rivers-gwydir-CMA-salinity-hazardreport.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2015). Border Rivers Groundwater Alluvial Groundwater Sources—Groundwater Status Report 2015. NSW Government.

Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and the Arts. (2014). Queensland Acid Sulfate Soil Technical Manual: Soil Management Guidelines. Queensland Government. [29 June 2018].

Department of Water and Energy. (2009). Water Sharing Plan: NSW Great Artesian Basin Groundwater Sources. NSW Government. Available at:

water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/547927/wsp_nsw_gab_background.pdf.

Department of Water and Energy. (2009b). Water Sharing Plan: NSW Border Rivers Regulated River Water Source— Background Document. NSW Government.

Exon, N.F. (1976). Geology of the Surat Basin in Queensland. Bureau of Mineral Resources, Australia, Bulletin 166.

Geoscience Australia (2009). Groundwater Sampling and Analysis—A Field Guide. Available at: data.gov.au/dataset/ds-ga-a05f7892-ee1f-7506-e044-00144fdd4fa6/details?q=.

Heath, R. C. (1983). Basic ground—water hydrology. North Carolina Department of Natural resources and Community Development.

Hyorslev, M.J. (1951). Time Lag and Soil Permeability in *Ground-water Observations*. Bull No.36, Waterways Experiment Station, Corporation of Engineers, US Army, pp 50.

Knight M.J., Saunders B.J., Williams R.M. and Hiller J. (1989). Geologically induced salinity at Yelarbon, Border Rivers Area, NSW. Journal Australian of Geology and Geophysics. 11(2):355-361.

Landcom. (2004). Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 1 (4th ed). NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Waterquality/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-construction-volume-1-fourth-edition.pdf.

National Health and Medical Research Council and Natural Resource Management Ministerial Council. (2011). Australian Drinking Water Guidelines 6. Available at: nhmrc.gov.au/file/14288/download?token=I0abH9A_.

National Water Commission. (2012). Minimum Construction Requirements for Water Bores in Australia—Edition 3. National Uniform Drillers Licensing Committee. Australian Government.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2018). Biodiversity Assessment Method. NSW Government.

Office of Water. (2012). Risk Assessment Guidelines for Groundwater Dependent Ecosystems Volume 1—the conceptual framework. NSW Government Department of Primary Industries. Available at: water.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/547682/gde_risk_assessment_guidelines_volume_1_final_ac cessible.pdf.

Office of Water. (2019). NSW Registered Bores Online Database. NSW Government. Available at: data.nsw.gov.au/data/dataset/realtime-data-rivers-streams-dams-and-bores/resource/110ba17c-e63f-4975-aef8-1bb3a1ec9bd0.

Orion Petroleum Ltd. 2010. Toenda-1 Well Completion Report.

Parsons, S., Evans, R., and Hoban, M. (2008). *Surface–groundwater connectivity assessment. A report to the Australian Government from the CSIRO Murray–Darling Basin Sustainable Yields Project.* Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation, Australia.

Pucko, T., Verbovšek, T. (2015). Comparison of hydraulic conductivities by grain-size analysis, pumping, and slug tests in Quaternary gravels. NE Slovenia. *Open Geosciences*. 7. 10.1515/geo-2015-0032.

Ransley, T.R., Radke, B.M., Feitz, A.J., Kellett, J.R., Owens, R., Bell, J., Stewart, G. and Carey, H. (2015). Hydrogeological Atlas of the Great Artesian Basin. *Geoscience Australia*, September, Canberra.

Scheibner, E. (1997). Stratotectonic Map of New South Wales, 1:1 000 000. Geological Survey of New South Wales, Sydney.

Schofield, Nick and Scott, Phil. (1991). Planting trees to control salinity. *Journal of the Department of Agriculture*. Western Australia, Series 4: Vol. 32: No. 1, Article 2. Available at: researchlibrary.agric.wa.gov.au/journal_agriculture4/vol32/iss1/2.

Senior, D. (1973). Goondiwindi. 1:250 000 Geological Sheet SH5601: Explanatory Notes. Department of Minerals and Energy, Department of Mines State of New South Wales and Department of Mines State of Queensland. 22pp.

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). *NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines Version 4.0.* NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-guidelines-v4.pdf.

University of Southern Queensland. (2011). Preliminary Assessment of Cumulative Drawdown Impacts in the Surat Basin Associated with the Coal Seam Gas Industry—investigation of parameters and features for a regional model of Surat Basin Coal Seam Gas developments.

29.15 Land Resources and Contamination

Acid Sulfate Soils Management Advisory Committee. (1998). *Acid Sulfate Soils Assessment Guidelines*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/soils/ASS-Manual-2-Assessment-Guidelines.pdf.

Agriculture Victoria. (2017). Soil—Victorian Resources Online. Available at: vro.agriculture.vic.gov.au/dpi/vro/wimregn.nsf/pages/natres_soil#.

Australian Geomechanics Society. (2007). Guideline for Landslide Susceptibility, Hazard and Risk Zoning for Land Use Planning.

Australian Government. (2015). Australian Hydrological Geospatial Fabric (Geofabric). Bureau of Meteorology. Available at: data.gov.au/data/dataset/12937333-1f11-4167-a39b-6327794d4e83.

Blair, M. (2001a). *New South Wales Soil and Land Information System Soil Profile Report*. Office of Environment and Heritage. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/espade2webapp/report/profile/66803.

Blair, M. (2001b). *New South Wales Soil and Land Information System Soil Profile Report*. Office of Environment and Heritage. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/espade2webapp/report/profile/66804. [29 June 2018].

Barnes, P. (2008). *New South Wales Soil and Land Information System Soil Profile Report*. Office of Environment and Heritage. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/espade2webapp/report/profile/80596.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2007). Water availability in the Border Rivers. A report to the Australian Government from the CSIRO Murray–Darling Basin Sustainable Yields Project, Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation, Australia. Available at:

clw.csiro.au/publications/waterforahealthycountry/mdbsy/pdf/BorderRivers-Report.pdf.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2009). *Australian Soil and Land Survey Field Handbook*. National Committee on Soil and Terrain. Available at: publish.csiro.au/book/5230/.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2014). *Atlas of Australian Soils*. Available at: asris.csiro.au/themes/AcidSulfateSoils.html.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation (2014b). *Australian Soil Resource Information System*. Available at: asris.csiro.au.

Damara. (2013). Geology, Geomorphology and Vulnerability of the Pilbara Coast, In the Shires of Ashburton, East Pilbara and Roebourne, and the Town of Port Hedland, Western Australia. Western Australian Planning Commission. Available at: dplh.wa.gov.au/information-and-services/district-and-regional-planning/country-planning/pilbara/plans,-policies-andpublications-for-the-pilbara-r/pilbara-coast-geology,-geomorphology-and-vulnerabi.

Department of Defence (2017). Defence UXO Mapping Application. Australian Government. Available at: defence.gov.au/UXO/Where/Default.asp.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008a). Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction— Volume 2 (A. Installation of Services; B. Waste Landfills; C. Unsealed Roads; D. Main Roads; E. Mines and Quarries), NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publicationssearch/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-and-construction-volume-2a-installation-of-services.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008b). Book 3 Dryland Salinity: Investigating and Assessment Techniques, NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publicationssearch/book-3-dryland-salinity-investigating-and-assessment-techniques.

Department of Environment, Climate Change and Water (2010). Soil Condition. State of the Catchments: Border Rivers—Gwydir region. New South Wales Government.

Department of the Environment and Energy. (2013). Bioregional Assessments—Gwydir subregion. Australian Government. Available at: bioregionalassessments.gov.au/assessments/gwydir-subregion.

Department of Environment and Planning. (2019). Resources and Geoscience—Exploration and mining in New South Wales. NSW Government.

Department of Environment and Resource Management (2011). Salinity management handbook, 2nd edition. Queensland Government. Available at: publications.qld.gov.au/storage/f/2013-12-19T04%3A10%3A23.754Z/ salinity-management-handbook.pdf.

Department of Finance, Services and Innovation. (2017). NSW Topographic Mapping. Available at: maps.six.nsw.gov.au/etopo.html.

Department of Land and Water Conservation. (2000). Soil and Landscape Issues in Environmental Impact Assessment. NSW Government.

Department of Land and Water Conservation. (2002). Site Investigations for Urban Salinity—Local Government Salinity Initiative. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/OEH/Corporate-Site/Documents/ Land-and-soil/urban-salinity-site-investigations.pdf.

Department of Mines. (1972). Australia 1:250,000 Geological Series Queensland and New South Wales. Available at: bit.ly/2lxlvm9.

Department of Natural Resources. (1997). Salinity Management Handbook. Queensland Government.

Department of Natural Resources, Mines and Energy. (2017). Mines Online Maps. Queensland Government. Available at: minesonlinemaps.business.gld.gov.au/SilverlightViewer/Viewer.html?Viewer=momapspublic.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2013). Biophysical Strategic Agricultural Land. NSW Government. Available at: datasets.seed.nsw.gov.au/dataset/srlup-salbiophysical.

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment. (2019). NSW Exploration and Mining Titles. Available at: planningportal.nsw.gov.au/opendata/dataset/nsw-mining-titles.

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment. (2020). Soil and Land Information System. NSW Government.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012). NSW Aguifer Interference Policy. NSW Government.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013a). Infrastructure proposals on rural land June 2013, Primefact 1063, second edition. NSW Government. Available at:

dpi.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/359030/infrastructure-proposals-on-rural-land.pdf

Department of Primary Industries. (2013b). Salinity hazard report for Catchment Action Plan upgrade—Border Rivers-Gwydir Catchment Management Authority. NSW Government. Available at:

archive.IIs.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0017/513125/Border-rivers-gwydir-CMA-salinity-hazardreport.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013c) Walloon Coal Measures.

Department of Primary Industries. (2018). Cattle dip site locator. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/animals-and-livestock/beef-cattle/health-and-disease/parasitic-and-protozoal-diseases/ticks/cattle-dip-site-locator?sq_content_src=%252BdXJsPWh0dHAIM0EIMkYIMkZidGMuZHBpLm5zdy5nb3YuYXUIMkZEaXAIMkZTZ WFyY2hSZXN1bHRzTGIzdCZhbGw9MQ%253D%253D&srchdipname=&srchroad=&srchTown=Boggabilla&selection=&submit=Search.

Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development. (2019). *Agriculture and Food. Dispersive Soils. Government of Western Australian*. Available at: agric.wa.gov.au/dispersive-and-sodic-soils/identifying-dispersive-sodic-soils.

Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development. (2019). *Identifying dispersive (sodic) soils. Government of Western Australia*. Available at: agric.wa.gov.au/dispersive-and-sodic-soils/identifying-dispersive-sodic-soils.

Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and the Arts. (2012). Land Zones of Queensland. Queensland Government. Available at: ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/plants-animals/ecosystems/land-zones-queensland.pdf.

Environmental Protection Agency. (1995). *Contaminated Sites—Sampling Design Guidelines*. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/~/media/EPA/Corporate%20Site/resources/clm/95059sampgdlne.ashx.

Environment Protection Authority. (1998). *Managing Land Contamination: Planning Guidelines SEPP 55—Remediation of Land*. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/~/media/EPA/Corporate%20Site/resources/clm/gu_contam.ashx.

Environmental Protection Agency. (2015). *Guidelines on the Duty to Report Contamination under the Contaminated Land Management Act 1997.* State of NSE. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/~/media/EPA/Corporate%20Site/resources/clm/150164-report-land-contamination-guidelines.ashx.

Environmental Protection Agency. (2017). *Contaminated Land Management: Guidelines for the NSW Site Auditor Scheme* 3rd edition. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/contaminated-land/17p0269-guidelines-for-the-nsw-site-auditor-scheme-third-edition.pdf

Environment Protection Authority. (2018a). *Managing Naturally Occurring Asbestos*. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/your-environment/contaminated-land/other-contamination-issues/naturally-occurring-asbestos.

Environment Protection Authority. (2018b). NSW EPA Contaminated Land Record. NSW Government. Available at: apps.epa.nsw.gov.au/prcImapp/searchregister.aspx.

Gallant, J.C., Dowling, T.I. (2003). A multiresolution index of valley bottom flatness for mapping depositional areas. *Water Research*, 39 (12), 1347.

Golder Associates. (2019). *Inland Rail Section 340—Calvert to Kagaru Preliminary Hydrogeological Interpretive Report:* Feasibility Design Stage. Queensland, Australia: Golder Associates.

Gray, J.M. and Murphy, B.W. (2002). *Predicting Soil Distribution. Australian Society for Soil Science*, Technical Poster. DLWC. Sydney. Available at: soil.org.au/soil-types.htm.

Hicks, W.S., Bowman G.M. and Fitzpatrick R.W. (1999). East Trinity Acid Sulfate Soils Part 1: Environmental Hazards.

Isbell, R. and National Committee on Soil and Terrain. (2016). *The Australian Soil Classification*, 2nd edition. Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation.

Landcom. (2004). Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 1 (4th ed). NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Water-quality/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-construction-volume-1-fourth-edition.pdf.

McKenzie, N.J., Ringrose-Voase, A.J. and Grundy, M.J. (2008). *Guidelines for Surveying Soil and Land Resources*. Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation.

Murray-Darling Basin Authority. (2012). Sustainable Rivers Audit 2: The ecological health of rivers in the Murray-Darling Basin at the end of the Millennium Drought. Available at: mdba.gov.au/publications/mdba-reports/sustainable-rivers-audit-2.

National Environment Protection Council. (2013). *National Environment Protection (Assessment of Site Contamination) Measure 1999* (amendment 1, 2013). Commonwealth Government. Available at: nepc.gov.au/nepms.

Northcote, K. H. et al. (1960–68). *Atlas of Australian Soils*. Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation in association with Melbourne University Press.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (1998). Acid Sulfate Soils Risk. NSW Government. Available at: datasets.seed.nsw.gov.au/dataset/acid-sulfate-soils-risk0196c.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2011). Guidelines for Consultants Reporting on Contaminated Sites. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-

site/resources/clm/20110650consultantsreportglines.pdf?la=en&hash=ADA6F5BEA134F3E87217764484F1461 8F40C98FA

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2017). Australian Soil Classification (ASC) Soil Type map of NSW. NSW Government. Available at: datasets.seed.nsw.gov.au/dataset/86c6ee62-c127-4f09-84dd-655d36efb234. [29 June 2018].

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2017). Biodiversity Assessment Method. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/biodiversity/assessmentmethod.htm.

Queensland Government. (2016). Soil sodicity. Available at: qld.gov.au/environment/land/management/soil/soilproperties/sodicity.

Queensland Government. (1981-2018). Qlmagery. Available at: gimagery.information.gld.gov.au.

Ransley, T.R., Radke, B.M., Feitz, A.J., Kellett, J.R., Owens, R., Bell, J., Stewart, G. and Carey, H. (2015). Hydrogeological Atlas of the Great Artesian Basin. Geoscience Australia, Canberra.

Searle, R. Watling, K. Biggs, A and Secombe, K. (2007). Strategic Salinity Risk Assessment in the Condamine Catchment. Salinity Technical Report. Queensland Government.

SESL Australia. (2015). Soils of the Sydney Basin—The Quaternary Alluvium Deposits. Available at: sesl.com.au/ blog/soils-of-the-sydney-basin-the-quaternary-alluvium-deposits.

Weidenhamer, J. D. and Callaway, R.M. (2010). Direct and Indirect Effects of Invasive Plants on Soil Chemistry and Ecosystem Function. Journal of Chemical Ecology. Volume 36, 59–69.

29.16 Noise and Vibration

ANC. 2012. Measurement & Assessment of Groundborne Noise & Vibration, 2nd Edition.

Australian and New Zealand Environment Council. (1990). Technical Basis for Guidelines to Minimise Annovance Due to Blasting Overpressure and Ground Vibration, Sydney: Australian New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council.

British Standards Institution. (2008). BS 6472: Part 1 2008 Evaluation of Human Exposure to Vibration in Buildings, London.

British Standards Institution. (2009). BS 5228: Part 1 2009+A1:2014 Code of practice for noise and vibration control on construction and open sites. Noise. London.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2009). Interim Construction Noise Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/your-environment/noise/industrial-noise/interim-construction-noise-guideline

Department of Environment, Climate Change and Water. (2011). NSW Road Noise Policy. NSW Government. Available at:

epa.nsw.gov.au/~/media/EPA/Corporate%20Site/resources/noise/2011236nswroadnoisepolicy.ashx.

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2006). Assessing Vibration: A Technical Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/noise/vibrationguide0643.pdf.

Department of Planning. (2008). Development Near Rail Corridors and Busy Roads-Interim Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Manuals-and-guides/development-nearrail-corridors-and-busy-roads-interim-guideline-2008.pdf.

Environment Protection Authority. (2013). Rail Infrastructure Noise Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/noise/20130018eparing.pdf.

German Institute for Standardisation. (1999). DIN 4150: Part 3 1999 Structural Vibration in Buildings-Effects on Structures. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-au/standards/din-4150-3-1999-427347_saig_din_din_965920/.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). IS Technical Manual version 1.2. Available at: isca.org.au/getmedia/0bbf4395-1a27-490c-bfdc-3789aa091af8/ISTechnicalManual_v1-2_Nov18.pdf.aspx. Road and Maritime Service. (2015a). *Noise Criteria Guideline*. NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/about/environment/noise-criteria-guideline-book.pdf.

Road and Maritime Service. (2015b). *Noise Mitigation Guideline*. NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/about/environment/noise-mitigation-guideline-book.pdf.

Standards Australia. (2010). *AS2436–2010 Guide to noise and vibration control on construction, demolition and maintenance sites*. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-au/standards/as-2436-2010-r2016--124472_saig_as_as_274220/.

Standards Australia. (2016). *AS2107: 2016 Acoustics—Recommended design sound levels and reverberation times for building interiors*. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-au/standards/as-nzs-2107-2016-100706_saig_as_as_211604/.

Standards Australia. (2018). *AS 1055–2018 Acoustics—Description and measurement of environmental noise*. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-us/standards/as-1055-2018-1131503_saig_as_as_2626154/.

Standards Australia. (2006) *AS 2187.2–2006 Explosives—Storage and Use Part 2: Use of Explosives—Appendix J. Available at:* saiglobal.com/PDFTemp/Previews/OSH/as/as2000/2100/2187.2-2006.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2012). *Construction Noise Strategy*. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/construction-noise-strategy-7tp-st-157.pdf

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). *NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines* Version 4.0. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-guidelines-v4.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018). Construction Noise and Vibration Strategy. NSW Government.

United Kingdom Department of Environment, Food and Rural Affairs. (2005). *Proposed Criteria for the Assessment of Low Frequency Noise Disturbance*. University of Salford.

United Kingdom Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs. (2005b) *Update of noise database for prediction of noise on construction and open sites*. London.

World Health Organization. (2009). *Night Noise Guidelines for Europe*. Available at: euro.who.int/en/health-topics/environment-and-health/noise/publications/2009/night-noise-guidelines-for-europe.

29.17 Air Quality

Australian Coal Association Research Program. (1999). Fine Dust and the Implications for the Coal Industry, Report C7009.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (n.d.) Guidelines for Blasting in Proximity to ARTC Infrastructure.

Environment Protection Authority. (2016). *Approved Methods for the Modelling and Assessment of Air Pollutants in New South Wales.* NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/air/approved-methods-for-modelling-and-assessment-of-air-pollutants-in-nsw-160666.pdf.

Institute of Air Quality Management (2014). *Guidance on the assessment of dust from demolition and construction*, s.l.: United Kingdom Institute of Air Quality Management.

Institute of Air Quality Management. (2014). *Assessment of Dust from Demolition and Construction*. Available at: iaqm.co.uk/text/guidance/construction-dust-2014.pdf.

New South Wales Environmental Protection Agency. (2017). *Air Quality Guidance Note: Construction Sites.* NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/air/mod3p3construc07268.pdf.

Environmental Protection Agency (Victoria). (2013). *Recommended separation distances for industrial residual air emissions*. Victoria Government. Available at: epa.vic.gov.au/about-epa/publications/1518.

29.18 Sustainability

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015a). 'Attachment A: ARTC Inland Rail Programme Business Case' in *Inland Rail Implementation Group Report to The Australian Government*. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-production-australia/5de589db79424a8f1344e2e42e171fc205104b99/documents/attachments/000/029/855/original/InlandRailBusinessCase.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2017). Melbourne-Brisbane Inland Rail—2017 Phase 2 Preparatory Alignment Assessment Report—North Star to Yelarbon. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehg-productionaustralia/6b6c89d96605a0f5b50ea5e3b78f47aa9c952d0d/documents/attachments/000/078/726/original/NSW NS2BPhase2PreparatoryAlignmentAssessmentReport_0518.pdf?1527472552.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018a). Inland Rail Environment and Sustainability Policy. Available at: https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehg-production-

australia/86656951a9b84f9ecceafcbd08ef0cb8358bf3d7/original/1586322391/IR-Enviro_Sustainability-Policy.pdf_6d4f6bd4249c70179d4f1e56ae593802?1586322391.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018b). Sustainable Procurement Policy. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-production-australia/64366e893a2b6a2fe427a9be4d187dec95d791c5/documents/ attachments/000/085/742/original/0-0000-900-PCM-00-PO-0002_0.pdf

Australian Rail Track Corporation (2018c). North Star to NSW/QLD Border Project Study Area Selection Report.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018d). Inland Rail North Star to NSW/QLD Border Project Study Area Selection Report. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-production-

australia/417f457e38e5e95afb48ff963fb1a33ccb7c4816/documents/attachments/000/078/731/original/NSW_N S2BStudyAreaSelectionReport_0518.pdf?1527472858.

Council of Australian Governments. (1992). National Strategy for Ecologically Sustainable Development. Prepared by Ecologically Sustainable Development Steering Committee. Available at: environment.gov.au/about-us/esd/ publications/national-esd-strategy.

Department of the Environment and Energy. (2018). Sustainable Procurement Guide. Australian Government, Canberra. Available at: environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/7b8df2bd-3bb9-49cc-b417-5f2eb6e0ce37/files/sustainable-procurement-guide.pdf.

Department of Industry. (2020). Infrastructure Skills Legacy Program. NSW Government. Available at: training.nsw.gov.au/programs_services/funded_other/islp/index.html.

Engineers Australia (2014). Australian Rainfall and Runoff Discussion Paper: An Interim Guideline for Considering Climate Change in Rainfall and Runoff (Draft). Available at: qa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/40412/Draft_ARR_interim_quidance_Format.pdf.

Environment Protection Authority. (2014). NSW Waste Avoidance and Resource Recovery Strategy 2014–2021. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/publications/wastestrategy/140876-warr-strategy-14-21.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2016). Infrastructure Sustainability Planning Guidelines.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2016b). Planning Guideline for Major Infrastructure Corridors. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Guidelines/planning-guideline-formajor-infrastructure-corridors-2016.pdf.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). IS Technical Manual version 2.0. isca.org.au/getmedia/17b766a1-3ed6-47ac-bb26-d9d4d5164a66/z_ISv2-0_Planning_Technical_Manual_-_full.pdf.aspx.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). IS Technical Manual: Version 1.2. Available at: $is ca. org. au/get media/0bbf4395-1a27-490c-bfdc-3789aa091af8/ISTechnicalManual_v1-2_Nov18.pdf. aspx.$

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018b). Version 1.2 Scorecard.

New South Wales Police Force. (2018). Crime Prevention through Environmental Design. NSW Government. Available at: police.qld.gov.au/sites/default/files/2018-08/CPTEDPartA.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2014). NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/nsw-governmentresource-efficiency-policy.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2016). NSW Climate Change Policy Framework. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/nsw-climate-change-policyframework.

Standards Australia. (2013). AS 5334-2013 Climate change adaptation for settlements and infrastructure—A riskbased approach. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-au/standards/as-5334-2013-119943_saig_as_as_251367/.

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). *NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines Version 4.0.* NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-guidelines-v4.pdf.

United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change. (2016). *The Paris Agreement*. Available at: unfccc.int/process-and-meetings/the-paris-agreement/the-paris-agreement.

World Commission on Environment and Development. (1987). *Our Common Future*. New York: Oxford University Press. Available at: sustainabledevelopment.un.org/content/documents/5987our-common-future.pdf.

WSP Parsons Brinckerhoff. (2017). *Melbourne—Brisbane Inland Rail 2016 Phase 1 Continuity Alignment Report North Star to Yelarbon January 2017*. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13269/widgets/282766/documents/78727/download.

29.19 Climate change risk and adaptation

Australian Government. (2014). *Direct Action: Paying polluters to halt global warming*? Available at: aph.gov.au/Parliamentary_Business/Committees/Senate/Environment_and_Communications/Direct_Action_Plan/Report/~/media/Committees/Senate/committee/ec_ctte/direct_action/report/report.pdf.

Australian Government. (2015). *National Climate Resilience and Adaptation Strategy*. Available at: environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/3b44e21e-2a78-4809-87c7-a1386e350c29/files/national-climate-resilience-and-adaptation-strategy.pdf.

Australian Green Infrastructure Council. (2011). *Climate Change Adaptation Guidelines*. Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. Available at: isca.org.au/getmedia/a54f49d4-4266-4925-bfbb-c0d44c0a5276/ ClimateChangeAdaptationGuidelinev2-1.pdf.aspx.

Bureau of Meteorology and Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2014). *State of the Climate 2014*. Australian Government. Available at: bom.gov.au/state-of-the-climate/documents/state-of-the-climate-2014_low-res.pdf?ref=button.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation and Australian Bureau of Meteorology. (2015). Climate Futures. Available at: climatefutures.org.au/.

The Courier-Mail. (2018). Southeast Queensland heatwave sets nine new temperature records. Available at: couriermail.com.au/southeast-queensland-heatwave-nine-new-temperature-records-set/news-story/8c020f119fc2fea3ef911ca2259d5698.

The Chronicle. (2017). Get ready Toowoomba, it is going to be hot. Available at: thechronicle.com.au/news/get-ready-toowoomba-it-is-going-to-be-hot/3142072/.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2007). *Practical Consideration of Climate Change*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Floodplains/practical-consideration-of-climate-change-160740.pdf.

Department of Environment and Heritage. (2006). *Climate Change Impacts and Risk Management: A Guide for Business and Government*. Report prepared for the Australian Greenhouse Office, Commonwealth of Australia. Available at: climatechange.gov.au/community/~/media/publications/local-govt/risk-management.ashx.

Ekström, M. et al. (2015). *Central Slopes Cluster Report, Climate Change in Australia Projections for Australia's Natural Resource Management Regions: Cluster Reports*, eds. Ekström, M. et al., Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation and Bureau of Meteorology, Australia.

Geoscience Australia. (2019). *Australian Rainfall and Runoff Guidelines*: Commonwealth of Australia. Available at: arr.ga.gov.au/arr-guideline.

Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change. (2013). Fifth Assessment Report (AR5), Working Group I: The Physical Science Basis.

International Standards Organization/International Electrotechnical Commission. (2006). 31010 Risk Management—Risk assessment techniques.

Mashable. (2017). Global warming made Australia's record-breaking, sizzling summer 50 times more likely. Available at: mashable.com/2017/03/02/australia-record-heat-global-warming/#I0e7BnVZaEqM. [6 September 2018].

Northern Star. (2013). Rain eases but roads closed and some river peaks yet to come. Available at: northernstar.com.au/news/rain-eases-roads-closed-and-some-peaks-yet-come/1734851/.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2014). AdaptNSW and NSW and ACT Regional Climate Modelling (NARCliM). NSW Government.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2014b). New England North West Climate change snapshot. NSW Government. Available at: climatechange.environment.nsw.gov.au/Climate-projections-for-NSW/Climate-projections-foryour-region/New-England-North-West-Climate-Change-Downloads.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2016). NSW Climate Change Policy Framework. NSW Government.

Roads and Maritime Services. (unpublished, 2015). Draft Technical Guide for Climate Change Adaptation for the State Road Network. NSW Government.

Standards Australia / Standards New Zealand. (2009). AS/NZ3100:2009 Risk Management—Principles and Guidelines. Available at: iso.org/standard/43170.html.

Standards Australia. (2013). AS 5334-2013 Climate change adaptation for settlements and infrastructure—A risk-based approach. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-au/standards/as-5334-2013-119943_saig_as_as_251367.

Sydney Morning Herald. (2011). Hundreds evacuated, but threat easing south of the border. Available at: smh.com.au/environment/weather/hundreds-evacuated-but-threat-easing-south-of-the-border-20110113-19pwb.html.

Thom, B., Cane, J., Cox, R., Farrell, C., Hayes, P., Kay, R., Kearns, A., Low Choy, D., McAneney, J., McDonald, J., Nolan, M., Norman, B., Nott, J. and Smith, T. (2010). National Climate Change Adaptation Research Plan for Settlements and Infrastructure. National Climate Change Adaptation Research Facility, Gold Coast. 38pp. Available at: nccarf.edu.au/national-climate-change-adaptation-research-plan-settlements-and-infrastructure.

United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change. (2016). The Paris Agreement. Available at: unfccc.int/process-and-meetings/the-paris-agreement/the-paris-agreement.

29.20 Traffic and Transport

Australian Level Crossing Assessment Model. (2016). Australian Level Crossing Assessment Model. Available at: alcam.com.au/.

Australian and New Zealand Environment Council. (1990). Technical Basis for Guidelines to Minimise Annoyance Due to Blasting Overpressure and Ground Vibration. Available at: nepc.gov.au/system/files/resources/378b7018-8f2a-8174-3928-2056b44bf9b0/files/anzec-gl-technical-basis-guidelines-minimise-annoyance-due-blastingoverpressure-and-ground.pdf.

Austroads. (2016). Guide to Traffic Management Part 12: Traffic Impact Assessments. Available at: austroads.com.au/publications/traffic-management/agtm12.

Austroads. (2017a). Guide to Pavement Technology Part 2: Pavement Structural Design. austroads.com.au/publications/pavement/agpt02.

Austroads. (2017b). Guide to Road Design Part 4A: Unsignalised and Signalised Intersections. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/documents/austroads-supplements/ roaddesign_part4a-agrd-unsignalised-and-signalised-intersections.pdf.

Austroads. (2017c). Cycling Aspects of Austroads Guides. Available at: austroads.com.au/publications/roaddesign/ap-g88-17.

Austroads. (2020). Guide to Traffic Management Part 3: Traffic Studies and Analysis. austroads.com.au/publications/traffic-management/agtm03.

British Standards Institution. (2009). BS 5228: Part 1 2009+A1:2014 Code of practice for noise and vibration control on construction and open sites. Noise. London.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2009). Interim Construction Noise Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/your-environment/noise/industrial-noise/interim-construction-noise-guideline.

Department of Environment, Climate Change and Water. (2011). NSW Road Noise Policy. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/~/media/EPA/Corporate%20Site/resources/noise/2011236nswroadnoisepolicy.ashx.

Department of Environment and Conservation. (2006). Assessing Vibration: A Technical Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/noise/vibrationguide0643.pdf.

Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Natural Resources. (2004). *Planning Guidelines for Walking and Cycling*. NSW Government. rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/business-industry/partners-and-suppliers/lgr/walking-cycling-program-quidelines.pdf.

Department of Planning. (2008). *Development Near Rail Corridors and Busy Roads—Interim Guideline*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Manuals-and-guides/development-near-rail-corridors-and-busy-roads-interim-guideline-2008.pdf.

Department of Transport and Main Roads. (2018). *Guideline to Traffic Impact Assessment 2017*. Queensland Government. Available at: tmr.qld.gov.au/business-industry/Technical-standards-publications/Guide-to-Traffic-Impact-Assessment.

Environment Protection Authority. (2013). *Rail Infrastructure Noise Guideline. Rail Infrastructure Noise Guideline.* NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/noise/20130018eparing.pdf.

German Institute for Standardisation. (1999). DIN 4150: Part 3 1999 Structural Vibration in Buildings—Effects on Structures. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-au/standards/din-4150-3-1999-427347_saig_din_din_965920.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017a). *Gwydir Shire Council Community Strategic Plan 2017–2027*. Available at: awydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/1Community-Strategic-Plan-2017.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017b). *Gwydir Shire Council Delivery Program 2017–2021*. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/2Delivery-Program-2017.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017c). *Gwydir Shire Economic Development Strategy, 2017–2020.* NSW Government. Available at: http://gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/Gwydir_Shire_economic_development_strategy.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017d). *Transport Asset Management Plan*. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/13Transport-Asset-Management-Plan-June-2017.pdf.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). *IS Technical Manual: Version 1.2.* Available at: isca.org.au/getmedia/0bbf4395-1a27-490c-bfdc-3789aa091af8/ISTechnicalManual_v1-2_Nov18.pdf.aspx.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2017a). *Moree Plains Shire Community Strategic Plan 2017*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hot-topics/docman/strategic-planning/226-community-strategic-plan-2017-2027/file.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2017b). *Asset Management Strategy*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hottopics/docman/strategic-planning/232-asset-management-strategy/file.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2017c). *Delivery Program 2017–2021*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hot-topics/docman/strategic-planning/234-council-4-year-delivery-program/file.

National Association of Australian State Road Authorities. (1988). *Guide to Traffic Engineering Practice Part 2: Roadway Capacity.*

NSW Environment Protection Authority. (2017). Noise Policy for Industry.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2002). *Guide to Traffic Generating Developments* Version 2.2. NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/documents/guides-manuals/guide-to-generating-traffic-developments.pdf.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2015a). *Noise Criteria Guideline*. Available at:

rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/about/environment/noise-criteria-guideline-book.pdf.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2015b). *Noise Mitigation Guideline*. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/about/environment/noise-mitigation-guideline-book.pdf.

Roads and Traffic Authority. (2005). NSW Bicycle Guidelines. Version 1.2. NSW Government.

Roads and Traffic Authority. (2011). *Plan: Establishing a Railway Crossing Safety Management Plan.* Railway Crossing Safety Series 2011. NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/documents/guidelines/railway-safety-series/pn239g.pdf.

Standards Australia. (2010). AS 2436:2010 Guide to Noise and Vibration Control on Construction, Demolition and Maintenance Sites.

Standards Australia. (2018). *AS 1055–2018 Acoustics—Description and measurement of environmental noise*. Available at: infostore.saiglobal.com/en-us/standards/as-1055-2018-1131503_saig_as_as_2626154/.

Transport for New South Wales. (2010). *Strategic Plan for NSW Level Crossings 2010–2020.* Level Crossing Strategy Council. NSW Government.

Transport for New South Wales. (2012). Construction Noise Strategy.

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines Version 4.0. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-guidelinesv4.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018a). Future Transport Strategy 2056. NSW Government. Available at: future.transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2018/Future_Transport_2056_Strategy.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018b). Construction of New Level Crossing Policy. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/construction-of-new-level-crossings-policy-0714.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018c). NSW Freight and Ports Plan 2018-2023. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/system/files/media/documents/2018/TNSW%20Freight%20and%20Ports%20Plan%2020 18-2023_0.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018d). Construction Noise and Vibration Strategy. NSW Government.

Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016). Census of Population and Housing—North Star State Suburb, Toomelah Locality.

Australian Institute of Landscape Architects. (2018). Guidance Note for Landscape and Visual Assessment. Available at: aila.org.au/imis_prod/documents/AILA/QLD/2018/AILA_GNLVA_June_2018V2.pdf.

Department of Local Government, Racing and Multicultural Affairs. (2007). South East Queensland Regional Plan 2005-2026—Implementation Guideline No 8 Identifying and protecting scenic amenity values. Available at: dlgrma.gld.gov.au/resources/guideline/scenic-amenity-guideline.pdf.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2017). New England North West Regional Plan 2036. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Plans-and-policies/new-england-north-west-finalregional-plan-2017-09.pdf.

Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning. (2013) Darling Downs Regional Plan 2013. State of Queensland. Available at: rda-ddsw.org.au/fileadmin/user_upload/darling-downs-regional-plan.pdf.

Department of Urban Affairs and Planning (2001) Crime prevention and the assessment of development applications. Available at: police.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/9390/duapguide_s79c.pdf.

Destination New South Wales. (2013). Destination Management Plan 2013/14. Available at: wisdom-sitevisitwollongong-com-au.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/2019/10/Destination-Wollongong_Destination-Management-Plan_2014.pdf.

Destination New South Wales. (2018). Destination Country and Outback NSW Destination Management Plan 2018-2020. NSW Government, Destination NSW. Available at: dnconsw.com.au/app/uploads/2018/05/dnco-dmpv3.pdf.

Goondiwindi Regional Council. (2018). Goondiwindi Regional Council Planning Scheme, grc.qld.gov.au/goondiwindiregional-council-planning-scheme.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2006). Gwydir Shire Tourism Plan 2006-2011. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wpcontent/uploads/2009/05/Gwydir%20Tourism%20Plan.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2013). Gwydir Local Environment Plan 2013. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wpcontent/uploads/2013/02/Gwydir%20Local%20Environmental%20Plan%202013%20-%20Document.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017a). Destination Management Plan. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wpcontent/uploads/2017/08/Gwydir-Shire-DMP-July-2017.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017b). Gwydir Shire Council Community Strategic Plan 2017–2027. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/1Community-Strategic-Plan-2017.pdf.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). IS Technical Manual: Version 1.2. Available at: $is ca. org. au/get media/0bbf4395-1a27-490c-bfdc-3789aa091af8/ISTechnical Manual_v1-2_Nov18.pdf. aspx.$

Inverell Shire Council. (2012). Inverell Shire Local Environmental Plan 2012. Available at: legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/EPI/2012/614/full.

Landscape Institute. (2009) Advice Note 01/09: Use of photography and photomontage in landscape and visual assessment. Available at: davidwatson.info/pdf/AdviceNote0109photomontage.pdf.

Landscape Institute. (2018). *Photography and Photomontage in Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment, Technical Guidance Note*, Public Consultation Draft. Available at: landscapewpstorage01.blob.core.windows.net/www-landscapeinstitute-org/2018/06/draft-tin-2018-XX-photography-photomontage-lvia.pdf

Landscape Institute and the Institute of Environmental Management and Assessment. (2013). Guidelines for Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment, Third Edition. Sheffield University. Available at: landscapeinstitute.org/technical/glvia3-panel/.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2009). *Moree Plains Shire Growth Management Strategy 2009*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hot-topics/docman/planning-and-development/694-growth-management-strategy/file.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2011). *Moree Plains Local Environmental Plan 2011*. Available at: legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/EPI/2011/646/historical2016-03-11/full.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2013). *Moree Plains Shire Development Control Plan 2013*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/publications-documents/planning-and-development/697-moree-plains-development-control-plan-dcp-2013-including-gateway-precinct-chapter/file.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2017). *Moree Plains Shire Community Strategic Plan 2035*. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hot-topics/docman/strategic-planning/226-community-strategic-plan-2017-2027/file.

NSW Health. (2009). *Healthy Urban Development Checklist*. Available at: researchgate.net/profile/Jason_Prior/publication/304215411_Healthy_Urban_Development_Checklist/links/5769a13e08ae2d7145ba84d9/Healthy-Urban-Development-Checklist.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2015). *Technical guideline for Urban Green Cover in NSW*. NSW Government. Available at: climatechange.environment.nsw.gov.au/Adapting-to-climate-change/Green-Cover.

Road and Maritime Services. (2018). *Guideline for Landscape Character and Visual Impact Assessment EIA–N04 (practice note EIA-N04)*. NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/projects/planning-principles/urban-design/guideline-landscape-character-and-visual-impact.pdf.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2012). *Bridge Aesthetics: Design guidelines to improve the appearance of bridges in NSW.* NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/documents/centre-for-urban-design/bridge-aesthetics-guidelines.pdf.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2014). *Beyond the Pavement: RTA urban design policy, procedures and design principles.* NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/documents/centre-for-urban-design/beyond-pavement.pdf.

Scottish Natural Heritage and The Countryside Agency. (2002). *Topic Paper 6: Techniques and Criteria for Judging Capacity and Sensitivity.* Available at: publications.naturalengland.org.uk/publication/5146500464115712.

Standards Australia. (1997). *AS4282–1997 Control of the obtrusive effects of outdoor lighting*. Available at: standards.org.au/standards-catalogue/others/sa/as--4282-1997.

Standards Australia. (2009). *AS4970 Protection of Trees on Development Site*. infostore.saiglobal.com/en-us/standards/as-4970-2009-129772_saig_as_as_274681/.

Transport and Main Roads. (2013). *Road Landscape Manual*. Available at: qld.gov.au/business-industry/Technical-standards-publications/Road-landscape-manual.aspx.

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). *NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines*. Version 4.0. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-guidelines-v4.pdf.

29.22 Land Use and Property

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2012). *Agricultural Commodities Small Area Data, Australia*. 2010.11, Cat. No. 7121.0.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2017). *New England North West Regional Plan 2036*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Plans-and-policies/new-england-north-west-final-regional-plan-2017-09.pdf.

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (2016), NSW Landuse 2013. Available from data.nsw.gov.au/data/dataset/nsw-landuse-2013.

Department of Primary Industries. (2011). Land Use Conflict Risk Assessment Guide. NSW Government. Available at: dpi.nsw.qov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0018/412551/Land-use-conflict-risk-assessment-LUCRA-quide.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013). Infrastructure proposals on rural land June 2013, Primefact 1063, second edition. NSW Government. Available at:

dpi.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/359030/infrastructure-proposals-on-rural-land.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2013). Gwydir Local Environment Plan 2013. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wpcontent/uploads/2013/02/Gwydir%20Local%20Environmental%20Plan%202013%20-%20Document.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017). Gwydir Shire Council Community Strategic Plan 2017-2027. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/1Community-Strategic-Plan-2017.pdf.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2011). Moree Plains Local Environmental Plan 2011. Available at: legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/EPI/2011/646/historical2016-03-11/full.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2013). Moree Plains Development Control Plan 2013. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/publications-documents/planning-and-development/697-moree-plainsdevelopment-control-plan-dcp-2013-including-gateway-precinct-chapter/file.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2017). Moree Plains Shire Community Strategic Plan 2027. Available at: mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hot-topics/docman/strategic-planning/226-community-strategic-plan-2017-2027/file.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2012). The land and soil capability assessment scheme (second approximation). NSW Government.

29 23 Socio-economic Impact Assessment

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016). Census of Population and Housing. Time Series Profile. Profile for ASGS Main Statistical Areas. SA2 and Non-ABS Structures (LGAs).

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016a). Census of Population and Housing—Goondiwindi, Moree Plains and Gwydir LGAs, North Star, Boggabilla, Goondiwindi, Boonal State Suburbs, Toomelah Locality, New England and North West SA4, New South Wales STE.

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016b). 2940.0—Census of Population and Housing: Details of Overcount and Undercount, Australia. Available at: abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/mf/2940.0.

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016c). Census of Population and Housing: Estimating homelessness 2011, 2016. Available at: abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/mf/2049.0.

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016e). Tourist Accommodation, Australia, QLD and NSW by SA2, 2015-2016. Available at: abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/mf/8635.0/.

Australian Bureau of Statistics (2016f). Census of Population and Housing: Socio-Economic Indexes for Areas. (SEIFA), Australia. Interactive Maps—2016 State Suburbs. Available at:

abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/Lookup/by%20Subject/2033.0.55.001~2016~Main%20Features~IRSAD%20Intera ctive%20Map~16.

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016g). Census of Population and Housing. General Community Profile. ASGS Main Statistical Areas. SA1-SA4 and Non-ABS Structures (LGAs).

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2016h). ABS Census—Working Population profiles.

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2018). Accessibility and Remoteness Index. Available at: abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/home/remoteness+structure.

Australian Bureau of Statistics. (2018d). Labour Force Survey 2018-12 month average. Available at: abs.gov.au/AUSSTATS/abs@.nsf/DetailsPage/6202.0August%202018?OpenDocument.

Australian Industry Group and Australian Constructors Association. (2018). Construction Outlook Survey. Available at: aigroup.com.au/policy-and-research/economics/constructionoutlook/

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015a). Inland Rail Programme Business Case. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-productionaustralia/5de589db79424a8f1344e2e42e171fc205104b99/documents/attachments/000/029/855/original/Inland RailBusinessCase.pdf?1448785278 [Accessed 25 September 2018].

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015b). *The Case for Inland Rail—Summary of the 2015 Business Case*. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ehq-production-

 $australia/573b865247760681cf086584fcf8dad522def603/documents/attachments/000/106/353/original/IR_897\\ _The_Case_for_Inland_Rail.pdf?1559016526.$

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018). *Inland Rail North Star to NSW/QLD Border Project Study Area Selection Report*.

Centre for Road Safety (2017). Road Trauma Amongst Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People in NSW 2005–15, Statistical Profile. Transport for NSW. NSW Government.

Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and Communications. (2019). *Australian Transport Planning and Assessment*. atap.gov.au/.

Department of Jobs and Small Business. (2018). *Small Area Labour Markets—June quarter*. Australian Government. Available at: docs.jobs.gov.au/documents/small-area-labour-markets-june-quarter-2018.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2016). *NSW Government population projections—Main Series*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/Research-and-Demography/Demography/Population-projections.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2017a). *New England North West Regional Plan 2036*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Plans-and-policies/new-england-north-west-final-regional-plan-2017-09.pdf.

Department of Planning and Environment. (2017b). Social Impact Assessment Guideline for State significant mining, petroleum production and extractive industry development and SIA Scoping Tool. NSW Government.

Department of Primary Industries. (2011). *Land Use Conflict Risk Assessment Guide*. NSW Government. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0018/412551/Land-use-conflict-risk-assessment-LUCRA-quide.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2013). Infrastructure proposals on rural land June 2013, *Primefact 1063*, second edition. NSW Government. Available at:

data/assets/pdf file/0020/359030/infrastructure-proposals-on-rural-land.pdf

Department of Primary Industries. (2018). *NSW Invasive Species Plan 2018–2021* NSW Government. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/807753/InvasiveSpeciesPlan2018.pdf.

Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning. (2013). *Darling Downs Regional Plan 2013*. State of Queensland. Available at: rda-ddsw.org.au/fileadmin/user_upload/darling-downs-regional-plan.pdf.

Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning. (2013b). Social impact assessment guideline.

Domain. (2018). Residential sales listings. Available at: domain.com.au/sale/boggabilla-nsw-2409/. [September 2018].

Elliott, P. (2008). Property values and infrastructure provision: A conceptual model of risk perception, amplification and worsenment. *Nordic Journal of Surveying and Real Estate Research*, Special Series, Vol. 3 2008.

Goondiwindi Regional Council. (2017). *Goondiwindi Region Planning Scheme*. grc.qld.gov.au/business/planning-development/planning-scheme.

Goondiwindi Regional Council. (n.d.) Community Plan 2012–2022.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2013). *Gwydir Local Environment Plan 2013*. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/02/Gwydir%20Local%20Environmental%20Plan%202013%20-%20Document.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017). *Gwydir Shire Council Community Strategic Plan 2017–2027*. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/1Community-Strategic-Plan-2017.pdf.

Gwydir Shire Council. (2017b). *Gwydir Shire Economic Development Strategy 2017–2020.* NSW Government. Available at: gwydirshire.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/Gwydir_Shire_economic_development_strategy.pdf.

Human Rights Australia. (1988). *Toomelah Report. Report on the Problems and Needs of Aborigines Living on the New South Wales—Queensland Border.* Available at:

humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/Toomelah.pdf.

Infrastructure Australia. (2017). Assessment Framework. Available at: infrastructureaustralia.gov.au/ publications/assessment-framework-initiatives-and-projects.

International Finance Corporation. (2013). Good Practice Handbook on Cumulative Impact Assessment and Management: Guidance for the Private Sector in Emerging Markets. Washington, DC. Available at: ifc.org/wps/wcm/connect/topics_ext_content/ifc_external_corporate_site/sustainability-atifc/publications/publications handbook cumulativeimpactassessment.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (2011). Moree Plains Local Environmental Plan 2011. Available at: legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/EPI/2011/646/historical2016-03-11/full.

Moree Plains Shire Council. (n.d). Moree Plains 2035: Community Strategic Plan, mpsc.nsw.gov.au/index.php/hottopics/docman/strategic-planning/876-moree-plains-2035-community-strategic-plan-csp/file

National Native Title Tribunal. (2011). Extract from the Register of Native Title Claims. Australian Government. Available at: nntt.gov.au/searchRegApps/NativeTitleRegisters/RNTC%20Extracts/NC2011_006/ RNTCExtract_NC2011_006.pdf.

NSW Planning and Environment 2016, NSW Government population projections—Main Series. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/Research-and-Demography/Demography/Population-projections.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2018). Boggabilla Courthouse. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/heritageapp/ViewHeritageItemDetails.aspx?ID=3080142.

Public Health Information Development Unit. (2018a). Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Social Health Atlas of Australia. Torrens University Australia. Available at: phidu.torrens.edu.au/social-healthatlases/data#aboriginal-torres-strait-islander-social-health-atlas-of-australia.

Public Health Information Development Unit. (2018b). Social Health Atlas of Australia: Population Health Areas. Torrens University Australia. Available at: phidu.torrens.edu.au/social-health-atlases/data#social-health-atlasof-australia-population-health-areas.

Public Health Information Development Unit. (2018c). Social Health Atlas of Australia: Notes on the Data. Torrens University Australia. Available at: phidu.torrens.edu.au/notes-on-the-data/atsi-notes/irseo.

Queensland Government Statistician's Office. (2015). Population Projections—2015 Edition. Queensland Government. Available at: qqso.qld.qov.au/subjects/demography/population-projections/tables/proj-popmedium-series-age-group-sex-sa2-qld/index.php.

Queensland Health. (2017). The burden of disease and injury in Queensland's Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people 2017. Queensland Government. Available at: health.gld.gov.au/ data/assets/pdf file/0024/660840/BoD-MainReport-FINAL.pdf.

Queensland Treasury. (2015). Project Assessment Framework. Available at: treasury.qld.gov.au/programs-andpolicies/project-assessment-framework/.

RDA Northern Inland NSW. (2016). Moree Plains Local Government Area. Regional Investment Profile. Available at: rdani.org.au/files/pages/projects/northern-inland-regional-investment-profile/RDA164-Moree-Module-LR.pdf.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2013). Environmental Planning and Impact Assessment Practice Note: Socio-economic Assessment. NSW Government. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/documents/about/environment/planning-andassessment/strategic-assessment-report-appendix-b.pdf.

SQM Research. (2018). Weekly Asking Prices Index (based on asking price). Available at: sqmresearch.com.au/asking-property-prices.php?t=1. [25 September 2018].

Stiegler, L.N. and David, R. (2010). Understanding sound sensitivity in individuals with autism spectrum disorders. Focus on Autism, and other Developmental Disabilities, 23(2) 67–75. Available at: doi.org.10.1177/10883576102364530.

Thomson, N., et al. (2012). Overview of Indigenous Health Status, 2011. Perth: Australian Indigenous HealthInfoNet. University of Western Australia.

Transport for New South Wales. (2016) Principles and Guidelines for Economic Appraisal of Transport Investment and *Initiatives—Transport Economic Appraisal Guidelines.* Available at:

transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/principles-and-quidelines-for-economicappraisal-of-transport-investment.pdf.

Transport for New South Wales. (2018). Crash and casualty statistics. NSW Government. Available at: roadsafety.transport.nsw.qov.au/statistics/interactivecrashstats/nsw.html?tabnsw=3.

29.24 Hazard and Risk

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (various dates). Train Operating Conditions Manual.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2005). *Engineering Standard for Requirements—Electric Aerials Crossing ARTC Infrastructure*. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/electrical/procedures/PYS02.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2007). *Fire Prevention Management Procedure*. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/track-civil/procedures/fire/PP-167.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2013). *Engineering (Track and Civil) Code of Practice—Section 17 Right of Way: Inspection and Assessment*. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/track-civil/procedures/row/Section17.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2014). *Environmental Policy*. Available at: artc.com.au/library/Environmental%20Policy.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015). *Inspecting Trains Policy*. Available at: artc.com.au/uploads/ANTR-402.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2016a). *Work Health and Safety Work Instruction for Chemicals* (WHS-WI-214). Available at: artc.com.au/library/WHS-WI-214.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2016b). *Underground/Overhead Services Work Method Statement*. Available at: artc.com.au/library/WHS-WI-004.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2016c). Asbestos. artc.com.au/library/WHS-WI-212.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2019). *Total Fire Bans*. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/track-civil/procedures/fire/ETM-13-01.pdf.

Bureau of Meteorology. (2018). *About Tropical Cyclones in NSW.* Available at: bom.gov.au/cyclone/about/nsw.shtml.

Bureau of Meteorology. (2020). *Bushfire weather*. Available at: bom.gov.au/weather-services/fire-weather-centre/bushfire-weather/index.shtml.

Cancer Council. (2019). Lung cancer. NSW Cancer Council. Available at: cancercouncil.com.au/lung-cancer/.

The Chronicle. (2017). 'Get ready Toowoomba, it is going to be hot'. Available at: thechronicle.com.au/news/get-ready-toowoomba-it-is-going-to-be-hot/3142072/.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2014). *Atlas of Australian Acid Sulfate Soils*. Available at: asris.csiro.au/themes/AcidSulfateSoils.html.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2015). *CMIP5 global climate model outputs and derived outputs*. Available at: http://dapds00.nci.org.au/thredds/catalogs/ua6_4/catalog.html.

Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation. (2019). *Climate change information for Australia*. Available at: csiro.au/en/Research/OandA/Areas/Oceans-and-climate/Climate-change-information.

The Courier-Mail. (2018). Southeast Queensland heatwave sets nine new temperature records. Available at: couriermail.com.au/southeast-queensland-heatwave-nine-new-temperature-records-set/news-story/8c020f119fc2fea3ef911ca2259d5698.

Department of Defence. (2017). *Defence UXO Mapping Application*. Australian Government. Available at: defence.gov.au/UXO/Where/Default.asp.

Department of Environment and Heritage. (2005a). Carbon Monoxide—Air quality fact sheet. Australian Government.

Department of Environment and Heritage. (2005b). Nitrogen dioxide—Air quality fact sheet. Australian Government.

Department of Planning. (2008). *Development Near Rail Corridors and Busy Roads—Interim Guideline*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/-/media/Files/DPE/Manuals-and-guides/development-near-rail-corridors-and-busy-roads-interim-guideline-2008.pdf.

Department of Planning. (2011). *Hazardous and Offensive Development Application Guidelines Applying SEPP 33*. NSW Government. Available at: planning.nsw.gov.au/~/media/Files/DPE/Guidelines/hazardous-and-offensive-development-application-guidelines-applying-sepp-33-2011-01.ashx.

Environment Protection Authority. (2013). Rail Infrastructure Noise Guideline. Rail Infrastructure Noise Guideline. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporatesite/resources/noise/20130018eparing.pdf.

Environment Protection Authority. (2018). Search contaminated land record. NSW Government. Available at: apps.epa.nsw.gov.au/prclmapp/searchregister.aspx.

Geoscience Australia. (2016). Australian Rainfall and Runoff: A Guide to Flood Estimation. J. Ball, M. Babister, R. Nathan, W. Weeks, E. Weinmann, M. Retallick & I. Testoni (Eds). Barton, ACT: Commonwealth of Australia. Available at: book.arr.org.au.s3-website-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/

Great Britain Railway Inspectorate. (1996). Railway Safety Principles and Guidance. HSE Books.

Hennessy, K., B. Fitzharris, B.C. Bates, N. Harvey, S.M. Howden, L. Hughes, J. Salinger and R. Warrick. (2007). Australia and New Zealand. Climate Change 2007: Impacts, Adaptation and Vulnerability. Contribution of Working Group II to the Fourth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change, M.L. Parry, O.F. Canziani, J.P. Palutikof, P.J. van der Linden and C.E. Hanson, Eds., Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, UK, 507-540.

Mashable. (2017). Global warming made Australia's record-breaking, sizzling summer 50 times more likely. Available at: mashable.com/2017/03/02/australia-record-heat-global-warming/#I0e7BnVZaEgM.

Metcalfe, D. and Bui, E. (2016). Land: State and trends of soil erosion by water and wind in Australia. Department of Environment and Energy, Available at: https://soe.environment.gov.au/assessment-summary/land/state-andtrends-soil-erosion-water-and-wind.

National Transport Commission. (2017). National Standard for Health Assessment of Rail Safety Workers. Available at: ntc.gov.au/sites/default/files/assets/files/National-Standard-for-Health-Assessment-of-Rail-Safety-Workers-2017.pdf.

National Transport Commission. (2020). Australian Code for the Transport of Dangerous Goods by Road and Rail (Edition 7.7). Available at: ntc.gov.au/sites/default/files/assets/files/ADGC-7.7.pdf.

Northern Star. (2013). Rain eases but roads closed and some river peaks yet to come. Available at: northernstar.com.au/news/rain-eases-roads-closed-and-some-peaks-yet-come/1734851/.

Office of Environment and Heritage (2014). AdaptNSW and NSW and ACT Regional Climate Modelling (NARCliM). NSW Government.

Office of the National Rail Safety Regulator. (2017). Rail Safety Report 2016-2017. onrsr.com.au/ data/assets/pdf file/0012/20514/Rail-Safety-Report-2016-2017-web.pdf.

Office of the National Rail Safety Regulator. (2019a). Rail Safety Report 2018-2019. onrsr.com.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/25663/ONRSR-Safety-Report-2018-2019.pdf.

Office of the National Rail Safety Regulator. (2019b). Guideline—Safety Management System. Available at: onrsr.com.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/1923/Guideline-Safety-Management-System.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2015). Excavation Work: Code of Practice. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1705/mcop-excavation-work-v3.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2017). Managing the Risks of Working in Heat: Guidance Material. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1902/quide_for_managing_the_risks_of_working_in_heat _1.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2018a). Managing Electrical Risks in the Workplace: Code of Practice. Available at: https://www.safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1810/model-cop-managing-electrical-risks-inthe-workplace.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2018b). How to safely remove asbestos—Code of Practice. Australian Government. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1810/model-cop-how-to-safely-remove-asbestos_0.pdf

Safe Work Australia. (2020). Model Code of Practice—How to Manage and Control Asbestos in the Workplace. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/doc/model-code-practice-how-manage-and-control-asbestosworkplace.

Standards Australia. (1998). AS 2187.1-1998 Explosives—storage, transport and use.

Standards Australia. (1999). AS 2931:1999 Selection of Use of Emergency Procedure Guides for Transport of Dangerous Goods.

Standards Australia. (2000). AS 4799:2000 Installation of underground utility services and pipelines within railway boundaries.

Standards Australia. (2001). AS 4801:2001 Occupational Health Safety Management Systems

Standards Australia. (2001b). AS 4084:2001 Occupational Health and Safety Management Systems—General Guidelines on Principles, Systems and Supporting Techniques.

Standards Australia. (2004). AS 1678A1-2004 Emergency Procedure Guides—Transport.

Standards Australia. (2006). AS 4292.1-2006 Railway Safety Management.

Standards Australia. (2007). AS 5100 Set: 2007 Bridge Design.

Standards Australia. (2008). AS 3780:2008 The Storage and Handling of Corrosive Substances.

Standards Australia. (2009 and 2018). AS ISO 31000: (2009 and 2018) Risk Management—Guidelines.

Standards Australia. (2010). AS 2436:2010 Guide to Noise and Vibration Control on Construction, Demolition and Maintenance Sites.

Standards Australia. (2012). HB203:2012 Managing Environmental Related Risk.

Standards Australia. (2013). AS 7636:2013 Railway Structures.

Standards Australia. (2014). AS 7637:2014 Railway Infrastructure: Hydrology and Hydraulics.

Standards Australia. (2016). AS 1742.7:2016 Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices, Part 7: Railway Crossings.

Standards Australia. (2017). AS 1940:2017 Storage and Handling of Flammable and Combustible Liquids.

Standards Australia. (2020). AS 4799—Installation of Underground Utility Services and Pipelines Within Railway Boundaries.

Standards Australia/Standards New Zealand. (2010). Initial Emergency Response Guide.

Sydney Morning Herald. (2011). Hundreds Evacuated, but threat easing south of the border. Available at: smh.com.au/environment/weather/hundreds-evacuated-but-threat-easing-south-of-the-border-20110113-19pwb.html.

29.25 Waste and Resource Management

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008). *Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 2* (A. Installation of Services; B. Waste Landfills; C. Unsealed Roads; D. Main Roads; E. Mines and Quarries), NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-and-construction-volume-2a-installation-of-services

Department of Environment. (2018). *National Waste Policy: Less waste, more resources*. Commonwealth of Australia. Available at: environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/d523f4e9-d958-466b-9fd1-3b7d6283f006/files/national-waste-policy-2018.pdf.

Environment Protection Authority. (2003). *Licensing Guidelines for Sewage Treatment Systems*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/water/stslicensingguidelines.pdf.

Environment Protection Authority. (2014a). *NSW Waste Avoidance and Resource Recovery Strategy 2014–2021*. NSW Government.

Environment Protection Authority. (2014b). Waste Classification Guidelines. NSW Government.

Environmental Protection Authority. (2019). Waste Avoidance and Resource Recovery Strategy Progress Report 2017–18. State of New South Wales. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/-/media/epa/corporate-site/resources/recycling/19p1690-warr-strategy-progress-report-2017-18.pdf

Environment Protection and Heritage Council, Natural Resource Management Ministerial Council and Australian Health Ministers' Conference. (2006). *National Water Quality Management Strategy. Australian Guidelines for Water Recycling: Managing Health and Environmental Risks (Phase 1).* Available at:

waterquality.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/water-recycling-guidelines-full-21.pdf.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). *IS Technical Manual: Version 1.2.* Available at: isca.org.au/getmedia/0bbf4395-1a27-490c-bfdc-3789aa091af8/ISTechnicalManual_v1-2_Nov18.pdf.aspx.

Landcom. (2004). Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 1 (4th ed). NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Waterquality/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-construction-volume-1-fourth-edition.pdf.

National Transport Commission. (2018). Australian Code for the Transport of Dangerous Goods by Road and Rail (Edition 7.6). Available at: ntc.gov.au/sites/default/files/assets/files/ADGC-7.7.pdf.

Standards Australia. (2012). AS/NZS 1547:2012 On-site domestic wastewater management.

Transport for New South Wales. (2017). NSW Sustainable Design Guidelines Version 4.0. NSW Government. Available at: transport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/media/documents/2017/sustainable-design-quidelinesv4.pdf.

Water Quality Australia. (2006). National Water Quality Management Strategy: Australian Guidelines for Water Recycling: Managing Health and Environmental Risks (Phase 1). Environment Protection and Heritage Council, the Natural Resource Management Ministerial Council and the Australian Health Ministers' Conference. Available at: waterquality.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/water-recycling-guidelines-full-21.pdf.

Water Services Association of Australia. (2014). 02-2014-3.1 Gravity Sewerage Code of Australia version 3.1. Available at: wsaa.asn.au/shop/product/27051.

29.26 **Cumulative Impacts**

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015a). 'Attachment A: ARTC Inland Rail Programme Business Case' in Inland Rail Implementation Group Report to The Australian Government. Available at: s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/ ehq-production-australia/5de589db79424a8f1344e2e42e171fc205104b99/documents/attachments/000/029/ 855/original/InlandRailBusinessCase.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2017). Inland Rail Sustainability Implementation Framework.

Godwin, L. (2011). The Application of Assessment of Cumulative Impacts in Cultural Heritage Management: A Critique. Australian Archaeology 73(73):88-91.

Infrastructure Sustainability Council of Australia. (2018). IS Technical Manual version 1.2. Available at: isca.org.au/getmedia/0bbf4395-1a27-490c-bfdc-3789aa091af8/ISTechnicalManual_v1-2_Nov18.pdf.aspx.

29.27 Environmental Management Plan

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (n.d.). Safety Policy. Available at: artc.com.au/work/contractors/safety-policy/.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2005). Engineering Standard for Requirements—Electric Aerials Crossing ARTC Infrastructure. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/electrical/procedures/PYS02.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2007). Fire Prevention Management Procedure. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/track-civil/procedures/fire/PP-167.pdf

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2013). Engineering (Track and Civil) Code of Practice—Section 17 Right of Way: Inspection and Assessment. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/track-civil/procedures/row/Section17.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2014). Environmental Policy. Available at: artc.com.au/library/Environmental%20Policy.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2015). Inspecting Trains Policy. Available at: artc.com.au/uploads/ANTR-402.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2016b). *Underground/Overhead Services Work Method Statement*. Available at: artc.com.au/library/WHS-WI-004.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2017). Track Stability Handbook. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/ track-civil/guidelines/track-ls/ETN-06-01.pdf.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018a). Inland Rail Environment and Sustainability Policy. Available at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/13269/documents/85996.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2018b). Route Access Standard General Information. Available at: artc.com.au/customers/standards/route/access/.

Australian Rail Track Corporation. (2019). Total Fire Bans. Available at: extranet.artc.com.au/docs/eng/trackcivil/procedures/fire/ETM-13-01.pdf.

Austroads. (2019). *Guide to Road Safety Part 6: Managing Road Safety Audits*. Available at: austroads.com.au/publications/road-safety/agrs06.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2007). *Practical Consideration of Climate Change*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/OEH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Floodplains/practical-consideration-of-climate-change-160740.pdf.

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2008). *Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 2* (A. Installation of Services; B. Waste Landfills; C. Unsealed Roads; D. Main Roads; E. Mines and Quarries), NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-and-construction-volume-2a-installation-of-services

Department of Environment and Climate Change. (2009). *Interim Construction Noise Guideline*. NSW Government. Available at: epa.nsw.gov.au/your-environment/noise/industrial-noise/interim-construction-noise-guideline.

Department of Environment Climate Change and Water. (2010). *Code of Practice for Archaeological Investigation of Aboriginal Objects in New South Wales*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Aboriginal-cultural-heritage/code-of-practice-for-archaeological-investigation-of-aboriginal-objects-100783.pdf.

Department of Primary Industries. (2012). *Controlled activities on waterfront land: Guidelines for riparian corridors on waterfront land.* NSW Government. Available at: industry.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/156865/NRAR-Guidelines-for-controlled-activities-on-waterfront-land-Riparian-corridors.pdf.

Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Population and Communities. (2013). *Sustainable Procurement Guide*. Australian Government.

Department of the Environment and Energy. (2018). *Sustainable Procurement Guide*. Australian Government. Available at: environment.gov.au/protection/waste-resource-recovery/publications/sustainable-procurement-guide.

Department of Primary Industries. (2003). Why do fish need to cross the road? Fish Passage Requirements for Waterway Crossings. NSW Government and Fairfull, S., Witheridge, G. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/data/assets/pdf_file/0004/202693/Why-do-fish-need-to-cross-the-road_booklet.pdf

Department of Primary Industries. (2013). *Fisheries NSW Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat Conservation and Management*. NSW Government. Available at: dpi.nsw.gov.au/fishing/habitat/publications/pubs/fish-habitat-conservation.

Geoscience Australia. (2016). *Australian Rainfall and Runoff: A Guide to Flood Estimation*. J. Ball, M. Babister, R. Nathan, W. Weeks, E. Weinmann, M. Retallick & I. Testoni (Eds). Barton, ACT: Commonwealth of Australia. Available at: book.arr.org.au.s3-website-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/

Heritage Office. (2006a). *Historical Archaeology Code of Practice*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/resources/heritagebranch/heritage/HistArchCodeofPractice.pdf.

Heritage Office. (2006b). *Photographic Recording of Heritage Items Using Film or Digital Capture*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Heritage/photographic-recording-of-heritage-items-using-film-or-digital-capture.pdf.

Landcom. (2004). *Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction—Volume 1* (4th ed). NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Water/Water-quality/managing-urban-stormwater-soils-construction-volume-1-fourth-edition.pdf.

National Environment Protection Council. (2013). *National Environment Protection (Assessment of Site Contamination) Measure 1999* (amendment 1, 2013). Commonwealth Government. Available at: nepc.gov.au/nepms.

National Transport Commission. (2020). *Australian Code for the Transport of Dangerous Goods by Road and Rail* (Edition 7.7). Available at: ntc.gov.au/sites/default/files/assets/files/ADGC-7.7.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2014). *NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy*. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-and-publications/publications-search/nsw-government-resource-efficiency-policy.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2016). *Guide to Surveying Threatened Plants*. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/-/media/0EH/Corporate-Site/Documents/Animals-and-plants/Threatened-species/guide-surveying-threatened-plants-160129.pdf.

Office of Environment and Heritage. (2019). Floodplain Risk Management Guide—Incorporating 2016 Australian Rainfall and Runoff in studies. NSW Government. Available at: environment.nsw.gov.au/research-andpublications/publications-search/floodplain-risk-management-guide.

Roads and Maritime Services. (2018). Traffic control at work sites. Available at: rms.nsw.gov.au/businessindustry/partners-suppliers/documents/technical-manuals/traffic-control-at-worksites-manual.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2015). Excavation Work: Code of Practice. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1705/mcop-excavation-work-v3.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2017). Guide for managing the risks of working in heat. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/doc/guide-managing-risks-working-heat.

Safe Work Australia. (2018a). How to safely remove asbestos—Code of Practice. Australian Government. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1810/model-cop-how-to-safely-remove-asbestos_0.pdf

Safe Work Australia. (2018b). Managing Electrical Risks in the Workplace: Code of Practice. Available at: https://www.safeworkaustralia.gov.au/system/files/documents/1810/model-cop-managing-electrical-risks-inthe-workplace.pdf.

Safe Work Australia. (2020). Model Code of Practice—How to Manage and Control Asbestos in the Workplace. Available at: safeworkaustralia.gov.au/doc/model-code-practice-how-manage-and-control-asbestosworkplace.

Standards Australia. (1998). AS 2187.1–1998: Explosives—Storage, transport and use.

Standards Australia. (2009). AS 4970–2009: Protection of trees on development sites.

Standards Australia. (2019). AS 1742.3:2019: Manual of uniform traffic control devices Traffic control for works on roads.

Standards Australia. (2020). AS 4799:2000: Installation of underground utility services and pipelines within railway boundaries.

Standards Australia/Standards New Zealand Handbook. (2010). SAA SNZ HB 76-2010: Dangerous Goods Initial Emergency Response Guide.

National Water Commission. (2012). Minimum construction requirements for water bores in Australia—Edition 3. National Uniform Drillers Licensing Committee.

29.28 Conclusions

No references